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TILE FARMER’S HOLIDAY 

SEASON.

The season of Agricultural Exhibi
tions, Cattle Shows, County and Stale 
Fairs is fast approaching; it lasts from 
the beginning of September until the 
end of October, and within that time, 
in different parts of this groat con
tinent, at different dates (u> keep 
within ,-limits) a hundred and "fifty 
not counting local shows will bo held. 
In some of the agricultural papers, 
a table is given—confessedly not full 
—of the shows to be held within the 
bounds of the Union, and the total is 
over a hundred. These to be held in 
the Dominion will make up the num
ber given. In Maâschusetta, one of 
the least of the States in area—thirty- 
two fairs will bo held in September. 
4t was less favored originally, as re- 
gards soil, than most of the other 
States, but its agriculturists by bard 
labor and scientific culiuro, have 

s, brought it up until it occupies the 
most prominent position. It is, it 
may be said, an argument in favor of 
holding frequent agricultural shows, 
when it is found that in the small hut 
far advanced State of Massachusetts, 
many more of these exhibitions are 
held than in any other great Stale o! 
the Union, or than.in the West alto
gether. Their number and fiequency 
are presumptive proofs that the 
farmers of the Bay State have found 
that they have a stimulating effect in 
improving both their modes oi cul
ture and the produce of them and their 
herds of cattle. The season uny he 
called '‘the farmer’s holiday,” when the 
most anxious part of the year’s trial 
is over, ho feels at leisure to relax 
himself without losing sight of his 
pursuit ; when he can leave his farm 
for a week and take a trip by wagon, 
rail or bout to the appointed centre ol 
his district, slate or county, where 
are displayed the culled results of the 
year’s labor, and where he pits the 
choicest specimens of his own culture 
and breeding against those of all
comers ; where he meets numerous 
acquaintances and friends, and makes 
more, with whom he compares notes 
on the work of the year, its trials, fail
ures and successes; with whom he 
perhaps criticizes the judges awards, 
or from whom ho receives the con
gratulations duo to a taker of first 
prizes ; where he possibly in course 
of interchange of ideas with his 
neighbors, or from his own keen oh 
serration of what ho sous around him, 
ho receives some suggestion which will 
remain in his mind and bear fruit in 
time, in easier culture, hotter produce 
and improved stock, and when he 
loaves, ho leols invigorated for the 
next year’s work, and determined 
that he will make a bolter show next 
time of holding. The farmer, of 
course, may spend his holiday in 
some other way than in improving his 
mind and catching new ideas. The 
accompaniments of the show ma; have 
more attractions for him than the 
show itself; ho may see nothing in it 
hut the opportunity of having a good 
time; ho may have a mania for sport 
and trotting horses, and if races are 
part of the outside show, and he lias 
a favorite to back he may verify the 
proverb, that “ a tool and his money 
art soon parted ;” lie may fall among 
thieves and boon companions, and 
when ho leaves for homo, a sadder hut 
not a wiser man, he will probably 
vent his discontent ÿt shows and 
fairs in general, and swear that those 
same shows and cattle fair arc fr.nflg^ ; 
that for the life of him ho cannot see 
what good they door bow they benefit 
the farmer. Bill this an exceptional 
case. The true farmer recognizing 
the object for which these shows are 
held draws both profit and pleasure 
from his holiday.

Canadian Bullocks in Dundee.— 
Ono week in July four Canadian bul
locks were soid in ono of the Dundee 
(Behind) auction marts, arid brought 
from 8135 to 8100 per head. They 
were the first lot of Canadian cattle 
over hold in Dundee.

Professor Shelburne, of the Agricul
tural College, Cirencaster, lecturing 
before a farmer’s club in Birmingham 
ill dair^farming, remarked that— 

Milk is a most curious and interest
ing liquid. It is the only article of 
food which will sustain Inc for any 
lengthened period ; it is the only avii- 
olo of food that contains in it»yli all 
the elements which are necessary to 
the support of the body ; it is, at the 
same time, one of the most delicate 
«and beautiful ot nature’s products, 
and, as such, it needs great care in 
treatment. The composition of milk 
pure from the cow, in tha month of, 
say, July or August, is as follow».—

Water....................................................
Butter, pure fat..... ......................... -'I'*11
Casein (containing nitrogen '02)....... o.'-'s

. Milk-sugar......... ................................ •'*’**
Mineral matters................................

1V0UU

TOPDRKSS1NG MOWINGS.

The following article from the New 
England Farmer, will be found in
structive and not unseasonable.

is it profitable to' topdress grass land 
at all with either chemical fertilizers 
or stable manure ? The answer to 
lilia must vary according to the nature 
of the meadows, the kind of grass 
grown, and the value of the hay crop, 
compared with other productions of 
the farm. In some localities, as near 
cities where the land is devoted chief
ly to market gardening, the hay crop 
takes a secondary position. After 
fields have boon under cultivation for 
a long time and have received large 
quantities of strong animal manure, it 
is sometimes advisabe to seed down to 
grass, partly for the purpose of filing 
the soil with vegetable matter, and 
partly to utilize certain elements in 
the soil more economically than 
would bo practicable under constant 
hoed crops. In such cases, it would 
certainly not pay to topdress the grass 
land, but as soon as two or three full 
cuttings have been removed, re- 
plough, and then follow with the 
usual garden crops. Squashes, cab
bages and potatoes are thought by 
many to do much bettor on land re
cently in grass than on old cultivated 
Holds. There are also meadows which 
arc topdressod naturally by the ovor- 
flow of rivers during winter and 
spring. We have seen such meadows 
ibat have produced undiminshod crops 
of hay for nearly a half century. Ul 
course such lands would not pay for 
D-- 1 -easing with stable manure, nor 

vo believe that it will often pay to 
.opdross sandy, plain lands for pro- 
eucing grass. Indeed, sandy land is 
scarcely suited for grass culture under 
any conditions, but can bo made to 
produce forage for animals with more 
profit, irtown to millet or planted to 
corn. The land best suited to a sys
tem of topuressing in that which is 
always moist and too rocky to be 
easily ploughed. This is natural 
grass land, aud is better for that crop 
ihan for any other, unless it be wood 
or orcharding.

Our own experience in lopdressing 
mowing land with stable manure has 
been quite limited, as we have very 
little moist land that cannot be easily 
ploughed. Some years ago, we made 
a large compost heap during the sum
mer, gathering the material from the 
cattle-yard and hog pens, and, after 
shovelling it over several times and 
getting it fine, it was spread broad
cast over a field of several acres, late 
in the autumn. Ill the moist portions 
of the field, l be grass was much better 
on the following year, hut whore the 
ground was, (fry, we felt that both 
manure and Hi bur weie nearly all lost, 
as the crop was very sliglily increased.

A lew experiments were afterwards 
made iu drawing green manure direct 
from the stables, aud spreading on 
moist, gras- land, immediately after 
removing the crop in July, following 
with a heavy bush, which"pulverized 
-the manure and beat it dowu close to 
the sod, and within the influence of 
dew and the natural moisture of the 
soil. The now crop came up through, 
and, in a few days, completely shaded 
aud protected the topdressiug from 
evaporation. Such experiments have 
always boon high.y successful.

Last winter we drew out green 
inaur e and spread it broadcast upon 
several iuebes ot snow, as wo had re
peatedly donc ou ploughed fields, 
with excellent results, but, from some 
cause we are unable fully to under
stand, the crop of grass has not been 
increased anywhere near to the de
gree that the expense of the topdress- 
ing called for.

After looking these experiments 
over, we have come to the conclusion 
that no more barn yard manure will 
be ui ed as a topdressiug for mowing 
lands on our farm, except it bo under 
fruit li\eos, where ploughing is im
practicable. A bettor use of the 
manure can be made ou the ploughed 
fields, while the topdressiug can be 
done much more cheaply, and with 
less waste, by the use of the Stock 
bridge topdressing man -res. There 
is a slight advantage in applying fine 
yard manure to grass just alter the 
crop is removed, on account of tho 
mulching effect of tho manure. It 
shades tho ground und may save tho 
ui—-g roots trom being destroyed by

:u liot sun of July aud August, but 
if it is applied for this purpose, it 
matters little how weak it may be. 
Clear sand, loam, straw or stable 
manuio which lias been largely extend
ed by tho use of these substances, will 
produce good effect.

A visitor at the farm once said to us 
when discussing this subject, that, if 
he wore to practice topdressiug" for 
mowing fields, lie should cart a great 
deal of dirt, and should “ hill up ” tho 
grass stubble just as he would draw 
fresh earth around cultivated plants 
in tho field or garden.

l’robably no species of grass would 
bo benefited more by topdressing im
mediately after haying, than timothy. 
This grass renews itself by new plants 
earning out from the side oi tho bulbs 
just as new onions come from the side 
of old onioiy. The bulbs of timothy 
are wholly above ground at all times, 
and connect with the soil by roots 
thrown down from the centre of tho 
bottom of the bulb. Tho new plants 
draw Unir nourishment from LUo old 
bulbs until they have thrown dowu 
roots of their own into the soil beneath. 
When tho weather is very dry, this 
is a trying time for a timothy sod, 
especially when the grass has been 
cut curly and before the bulbs had be
come fully matured, which is about 
the time the plant is in full bloom.

Taking all those facts into consider
ation. it will be soon that the question 
whether it will pay to topdress grass 
land must be answered in accordance 
with the conditions attending each 
ease, it will sometimes pay well, 
while it may prove an utmost total 
loss of both mat. live aud labor.

MANAGING TIMOTHY MEADOWS.

Timothy differs from other grasses, 
and, therefore, require different man
agement, which, however, it seldom 
gets, as the difference is notsufflciently 
known. Hence it has not the success 
which rightfully belongs to it; and it 
would probably be little grown were 
it not that it is adapted to our moist 
clays where, with tho indifferent cul
ture it receives, it grows bettor than 
most if not all other grasses.

It is my intention, after a long ac
quaintance with this grass, to show 
wherein it differs from tho other 
grasses, and how to adapt the treat
ment accordingly. Timothy is a 
superior grass and extensively grown, 
usually in connection with clover, the 
clover being a good preparation of 
the land for the grass which immedi
ately puts forward after the clover 
has disappeared. The difficulty is 
that we are in the habit of growing 
too much clover in proportion to the 
timothy ; the clover is made more or 
less heavy by the application of 
plaster, thus having a tendency to 
keep back aud and not unfrequently 
smother the grass. This is now get
ting to bo remedied by sowing less 
clover and more timothy, usually two 
parts of timothy to one ofclover. This 
favors the grass, so that when the 
clover dissapoars the timothy will 
have a good set. Where the propor
tion of timothy to clover is large, say 
throe to one, as is also practised by 
some, there will be some grass appear 
with tho clover, making a mixed hay 
which I believe is generally prefored. 
If cut when the clover (tho medium 
kind) is in bloom, the timothy is head
ing out j is green and tender, making 
one of the best feeds for cows and 
young stock, giving a chance for the 
second growth at onoo to push for
ward, and with favorble weather 
grow another crop equal, or neaily 
equal, to to the first. I have known 
it to surpass tho first,

Timothy is ran kid amongst our 
most nutritious grasses, and is capable 
of a heavier growth than is usually 
supposed, growing under favorat le 
circumstances taller than almost any 
of the grasses. I have known whole 
fields in Missouri grow to tho height 
of five or six feet, the soil (a pulver
ized clay) being particularly suited 
to this grass. Our clay in this sec
tion is also favorable, though less so, 
being coarser and less equally dis
tributed, and also less rich. It is this 
last point that more particularly en
gages our attention. By thorough 
tillage and mixing of tho soil, our 
clay land can be gnpilly benefitted 
for timothy .But rtfîïsl of all it wants 
manure. Dairying and tho growing 
of corn and clover increases the fer
tility, also tho texture.’’ What is 
needed is something stimulate and 
sustain the crop—not necessarily the 
usual stimulating commercial fertil
izers, (which are good in their place, 
and may oven in some cases bo better 
than barnyard manure,) but a general 
manure, having ail the plant proper
ties, especially the leading ones,— 
nitrogen and the phosphates. This 
wo get in stable manure, where the 
fluids, especially the urine, arc all 
saved, and is best dotty by some fine 
absorbent. This, applied liberally, 
lias an immediate and a most gratify
ing effect, pushing out additional 
shoots from each hull) instead of the 
eno or two, so that the stools 
seem like the tussocks of orchard 
grass. Being near together, they 
form a thick, close soil, and a stand to 
correspond, both in height and in 
density. From two to three tons per 
cutting can thus be raised from an 
aero.

This is the best condition of timothy 
with us, and is but rarely reached, 
because we do not take the necessary 
pains with our land, nor save all (es
pecially the better part—the urine) 
our manure. There are exceptional 
cases—sometimes accidental, some
times designed. But a revolution can 
bo wrought in our timothy culture if 
wo only carefully prepare our land 
and enrichit. The time of applying 
the manure is important. It is par
ticularly so with grass, but more par
ticularly with timothy, which has its 
bulb and roots exposed—the bulb 
naked to tho weather, and roots short 
(compared with other grasses), and 
therefore near the soi face, subject to 
tho changes and severity of the 
weather, but especial.y the freezing 
and thawing in the spring, which 
have a tendency to lift it, and some
times throw it out, in wot places, flic 
necessity of protection is therefore 
evident. It is hence that early fall 
manuring has found favor, and is 
largely practised,-

There is ono thing in this connec
tion that needs attention directed to 
it, and I find it unmistakably of spe
cial importance—it is the stimulus 
which the grass receives from tho 
manure which acts in sustaining it 
during the winter. This may bo scon 
wherever the ground is rich, or iias 
been manured, the grass in the spring

being greener and hotter preserved 
than tho rest that has not received 
that attention. The vitality is in
creased by tho enrichment, enabling 
the plant to withstand the cold the 
bettor. Tho same effect is found with 
strawberry plants and winter grain, 
which are all sustained by this man
uring, vitalizing principle. Trees, 
shrubs and vines undoubtedly are 
benifitted in the same way, only tho 
manure is not to ho applied so early 
in tho fall, nor cultivation continued 
so late in tho season, pushing the 
growth beyond the ripening period 
of the wood.

Where the usual single and late 
cutting of timothy occurs, an immedi
ate dressing of manure will protect 
both from tho sun and the effects of 
winter, it is not, however, a conven
ient time to draw out the manure, 
tho work then being crowding. 
Where two crops arc taken, the right 
time lor applying will bo after the 
last cutting, givlyig chance for start
ing and invigorating the fall growth, 
which growth should never bo fed 
down, but permitted, in connection 
with the manure, to form a protec
tion. It is this kind of fall treatment 
of our timothy meadows that is 
needed. Then they will thicken and 
continue almost indefinitely, i have 
known fields for many years—one on 
tho old homestead thirteen years— 
highly productive each year, and 
when turned down yielding the heavi
est crops of grain. I hope farmers 
will give more attention to the sub
ject, and not lose sight oi the fact 
that short roots differ from other 
grasses ; and when these are left ex
posed and unaided our timothy mea
dows soon run out.—Country Gentle- 
man.

DECEPTION A FINE ART.

The recent high-priced sale in New 
York of a largo number of imported 
Jerseys which wore less remarkable 
for the excellence of tho'r escutcheons 
than for tho high art with which 
they wore prepared for exhibition, 
may suggest a caution. • The shaving 
of tails, the clipping or singeing of 
coats, tho screwing, sawing, tiling, 
and oiling of horns, may ho arts all 
innopont enough. No intelligent 
breeder can be deceived by a rat-tail. 
Shampooing may cleanse the hide, 
and thorough grooming may make 
cattle as much more attractive as it 
does horses. The art uf Dressing 
man or beast is. indeed, a fine art. 
Still, dressing and breeding arc two 
quite different things in more souses 
than ono. Tho art of dressing aims 
more or loss at concealing defects, 
while that of breeding aims at having 
none to conceal. The former makes 
a poor substitute for the latter, but 
may bo used in suboidiiiation to it, 
and is apt to be the more advan
tageous tho loss it is relied upon.

Another caution of still greater im
portance, and which should never be 
allowed to pass out of any Jersey 
breeder’s mind, is not to bring cattle 
up to show condition. The wish to 
have one’s cattle look their best may 
be both natural aud proper ; but tho 
best condition for a Jersey is very 
different from tho best condition for 
many other broods, and especially for 
the beet breeds, like the Shorthorn, 
for example. The butter Jei-soy, par 
excellence, is tho cow which diverts 
tho fat of food from lier ribs to her 
udder. It is the one which declines 
to lake on flesh while "occupied with 
tiîè production of butter globules. 
Therefore, while Jerseys never should 
bo allowed to full below good thrifty 
store condition, the wise and prudent 
breeder will always bear in mind that 
tho point oi fleshiness at which his 
cattle are pie: sing to his eye, at 
which they elicit the praise of the 
visitor, at which they meet the views 
of the purchaser, at which they carry 
off the ri bbons of the judges and the 
plaudits of the ring, is precisely the 
point of danger in a breeding herd. 
He is sailing, with a spanking breeze, 
close upon the rocks. Those hidden 
rocks are, falling off it, milk and but
ter caj a. ity, parturition fever, garget, 
shy-breeding, aborition. The cattle 
arc in imminent danger of being fitted 
to make a good piece of beef when 
the owner shall have no longer any 
use for them. The risk, too, is the 
greater, because breeders are apt to 
impose on themselves in this matter 
of the good looks of their herds, if 
they know what the risk is, they also 
expect to escape it. But public senti
ment rather runs against llytin, inas
much as men generally praise cattle 
that are in high condition, and are 
slow to appreciate the merits oi lean 
Jerseys, it is in vain that judges at 
fairs are cautioned against giving 
prizes to cattle carying too much 
flesh for brood in» purposes. The 
bias of both judges and exhibitors is 
in favor of having hones well covered 
and coats shining. In England so 

I general is Uni high feeding of ail 
kinds oi improved cattle, and so strong 

I is the public belief iu the survival

and superiority of the fattest, that 
the few owners of herds who arc de
voted to breeding for breeding’s sake 
are compelled to retire from the ex
hibition ring. But tho popular 
current continues to carry almost 
everything with it. The Short horn 
zealot blows up tho hollows of his 
siow-boast with air ; and tho Jersey 
fancier is bringing year after year 
tho “ door-like Alderney ” more and 
more into tho shape of the fashionable, 
flesh carrying breeds of cattle.

HARVESTING BARLEY.

Barley is an unpleasant crop to 
handle, and probably the dread of its 
sharp beards and irritating dust deters 
many farmers from sowing it. The 
crop is also extremely liable to injury 
while harvesting. A rain which mere
ly stains barley detracts 10 to 20 per 
cent, from its marketable value. This 
is especially true of six-rowed barley, 
which is used in making paie ales, and 
needs to bo bright and free from stain. 
Tho six rowed variety malts much 
more readily than the two-rowed, and 
a heavy rain while down, if continued 
one or two days, will start tho sprout, 
and make it worth nothing except for 
feed. This has been the case with a 
great deal of six-rowed barley the last 
two or three years of low prices. As 
I sow this barley, I have studied the 
best mode of curing it quickly, and 
with least liability to injury.

Promising that tho barley should ho 
free from weeds, especially thistles, it 
should Yp cut just as soon as three- 
fohrths of the heads have turned yel
low, I like to select a time when 
“ Old Probabilities ” promises fain 
weather, but after the barley is ripe, 
it is nearly as bad to have it wet while 
standing as when down. A long rain 
will stain ripe six-rowed barley while 
standing. I have had a heavy rain on 
barley that was cut which dried out so 
quickly as to leave scarcely any stain. 
The secret is in leaving the barley 
always as thin after cutting as possi
ble. It will dry out more quickly, 
aud he sooner ready for drawing to 
the barn. The old practice was to cut 
with a’ reaper and leave barley in 
bundles the same as wheat. These 
wore left two, three or four days to 
dry through, carefully gathered to
gether in cocks, left over night, and 
then drawn to the barn. It was indeed 
a wonder that we over got barley in 
a continuous swath the same as a reap
er. If free from thistles and weeds, 
tho barley, lying thinly on tho ground 
will bo ready to draw after one day’s 
bright sun. I rake in winrows with a 
wire tooth horso-rako, put in cocks 
and drawn to the barn. Tho barley 
is always spread thinly on the ground 
or in cocks, until it is gathered in. 
Either position is favourable for avoid
ing injury by rain. When spread 
thinly, itdrios out after a shower about 
as quickly cn the ground, as if stand, 
ing. In the cock the barley will shod 
rain so that only the top will be wet, 
and this should ho spread thinly as 
soon as settled fine weather returns.

Farmers who have no reaper can 
cut barley nearly as well with a mow
er. Iu fact, this method was invented 
by them. They had such good success 
in having barley thinly spread that 
the method was followed with tho 
reaper. The disadvantage of a mower 
is that tho cut grain is not thrown 
one side so tho horses aud machine 
run over it in making the next swath. 
It also does not leave a path hotween 
the swaths in which the horse can 
walk while inking. There is some 
los.- by shelling while raking together 
hut this is unavoidable. It is loss by 
raking just at night or before tho dew 
is fairly off in tho morning. It is very 
important that barley ground should 
be periectiy smooth. I always roll it 
after sowing, both for-convenience in 
cutting and to press down the stones 
and lumps, so that the rake will not 
gather them with tho grain. Barley 
this year is badly crinkled b> the Hes
sian lly, and unless the ground has 
been rolled it will be almost impossible 
to gather it all.

Tho loss by shelling is not more by 
this method than by any other, aud 
the barley is got in tho barn in hotter 
order than by any other. I do not 
mind the little barley that is shelled. 
Tho ground is at unco plowed for 
wheal, and tho barley is worth as 
in un h for green manure, to be culti
vated ill next month, as llie market 
price has been for a year or two past.
I find barley the very best crop to pro- 
code wheat, because 1 can plow tin) 
stubble a month earlier than after oats; 
and 1 prefer the six-rowed barley for 
one reason—because it is a week or 
ten days earlier than the two-rowed. 
—Cor. N. 1". Pajier.

Jerseys for America.—Mr George 
Jackson, of tho firm oi Churchman & 
Jackson, of Beech Grove farm, Indian
apolis, 1ml,, sailed from New .York 
for England on the 2nd inst., tor the 
purpose of procuring tho best herd of 

I Jerseys that money will buy. This 
importation will prove a valuable 
acquisition to the enterprising breed. 

i ors of tho Hoosier State.

THE FARM KITCHEN.

Tho following picture of the “ Farm 
Kitchen” of New England, in “ye 
olden time,” will, no doubt be appre
ciated, by {many an old New Bruns
wick Farmer.

This room used to be “ the heart of 
the house.” It was the only largo 
room. Tho family lived it. There 
all meals were taken, guests enter
tained, and merry-makings hold. At 
ono end was the great fire-place, where 
back-log and fore-log blazed and 
burned. On the crane, hook suspen
ded, hung the big iron pot, “ bubbling 
and seething." An open dresser held 
the array of tin, pewter and crockery 
ware. Old-fashioned splint-bottomed 
chairs, and a large solid pine table, 
formed the scanty, yet sufficient 
stock of furniture. A tall house-clock 
ticked off the hours with solemn voice; 
tho big wheel and little wheel, one for 
wool and tho other for flax, occupied 
a far-off corner ; poles overhead were 
garnished with aliccs of pumpkin and 
strings of dried apples; and tho long- 
barrelled flint-lock hung in company 
with powder-horn and bullet pouch 
across the chimney. What a change 
has come over all this ! Tho great 
fire-place ihas fallen into disuse. 
Most likely1 it has been torn down, 
chimney, oven and all, to make room
for tho mere convenient cooking-stove 
The woodwork is painted ; the 
smoke-stained whitewash ooyered 
with figured wall paper ; handirons, 
crane and pot-hook have been sold for 
old iron ; a prime, close cupboard lias 
taken tho place of the old open dresser; 
big and little wheel “ relics of an al
most lost and forgotten handicraft, 
have long since been banished to the 
garrot. There too has gone the 
ancient clock, and a short, dapper 
time-piece, on whose lower half is a 
landscape of startling colors, hurries 
the hours away with swift, loud tick. 
Everything has undergone some 
change ; even the old gun has had its 
flint-lock altered to percusion.” The 
old-time farm kitchen, with its homely 
interior, was “far more picturesque 
than any to he found in modern farm
houses." We miss especially, and re
gret most, the “ great tire place.” 
What a centre of warmth and source 
of cheoiTuluess it was ! It was a good 
cooking apparatus too. “ Those who 
remember old-time cookery aver that 
in these dégénérât.) days, there are no 
Johnny-cakes so sweet as those our 
grandmothers baked on a board on 
the earth, no roast moat so juicy as 
those which slowly turned on spits 
before the open fire, or any brown 
broad, or baked beans, to compare 
with those which the old brick ovens 
and bake kettles gave forth.”

Feeding Fowls Properly.—Most 
people lake for) granted that they, at 
least, “ know/how to feed chickens,” 
and almost everybody has a different 
way of doing it. My father used to 
say “ a boy who oats well will work 
well,” and fowls must be taught to eat 
well—not bo over-fed, however, or 
crammed, hut provided with a variety 
of food to such an extent as to create 
an appetite for something continually 
A laying hen is a perfect mill, and 
while her usefulness lasts, should aL 
ways be kept grinding ! I do not 
mean by that to keep a box of food 
before lier continually, for what boy 
would care very much for pumpkin 
pie if a huge pie was kept at his side 
continually ? The point to be gained 
is to keop the fowl eating, and keep 
her hungry, too, h«nco tho necessity 
of variety. Let corn, oats, cracked 
corn, wheat screenings, meal pudding, 
rye, soaked n ackers, buckwheat, &c., 
follow each, other in succession, and 
for side dishes and dessert, supply 
chopped hones (if directly from the 
butcher, with some meal on them, so 
much the better), and, if confined, 
plenty of green food ; if near tho water 
pounded shell-fish (shells and all) and 
crabs chopped fine. By so doing, 
your fowls are not required to oat the 
same thing more than twice each week 
and the result is, they always have 
good appetites, thrive well, aud the 
grand result is at once achieved— 
plenty of eggs and healthy fowls !

A novel plan for freeing grain from 
vermin is recommended in a foreign 
journal. It advises putting a living 
crab into the grain heap so that it can 
not got out. The worms attact the 
crab and enter the shell. In twenty- 
four hours the body may be taken out 
and the shell will be found to contain 
worms instead of crab’s moat. The 
entire crab is thrown into the fire and 
and a fresh ono put in the grain, until 
the vermin is eradicated.

A. Celebrated Wool Producing 
Ram.— Mr. A. Taylor, of Romeo, N. 
Y., whoso clip this season amounted 
to 2783 pounds, sheared thirty—seven 
pounds from the ram “ Addison,” now 
14 years old. The first fleece of this 
sheep weighed twenty pounds, and lie 
Las during his life made thirty pounds 
iu a single season,

CARE OF HIGH-CONDITIONED 
COWS.

At this season it is timely to warn 
tho owners of cows in high condition, 
or of heavy milkers, to guard carefully 
against plethora and suppression of 
he natural secretions just after calv
ing. Many of the best cattle in the 
land, those on which tho hope of the 
improvement of our herds must main
ly rest, are lost to their owners and to 
the country for want of a little care 
at this critical period. If a fully de^ 
veloped cow is fleshy, full of blood, 
and thriving at the period of calving, 
and if she passes through tho ordeal 
easily, with little expenditure of effort 
or of blood, she should be placed 
on the barest possible feeding for a 
week after parturition ; and it were 
wejlif the same restriction should be 

maintained for five or six days before 
that'acijtswoll. A very limited sup
ply of hay, sprinkled or scalded, may 
be given during this period, but all 
grain and roots should be withheld. 
If tho cow is already at grass, she 
should be taken up until six days 
after calving. If the bowels are not 
already really loose, a pound of 
Glauber salts should be given as soon 
as the act of parturition has been ac
complished, and the udder should be 
stripped clean three times a day dur
ing the next critical week. Tho cow 
should be alike protected from exces
sive heat of the sun, by shady corners, 
and from cold, chilling draughts, 
winds, and rains ; also from a damp 
bed, and from close, impure air. By 
the end of the first week the danger is 
virtually over, and tho cow may 
bo gradually put upon the most nour
ishing diet, and the secretion of milk
stimulated as far as may be desired._
National Line Stock Journal.

Outt New Way of Butter-Making- 
—I rom an English butter-maker, re
cently from tho “ Mother Country,” 
wo have learned some now ideas in 
regard to butter-making, and after 
experimenting under the new plan 
some two months or more, we feel 
confident to say the now plan is worth 
a fair trial by any one keeping from 
ono to three cows, for a summer 
dairy, as we are confident butter made 
after this piau has a sweeter flavor 
and will keep longer than when made 
alter the old plan. The method 
as practiced ol late is as follows :

After the milk has stood twelve 
hours, strained and sot in the usual 
way, we set the pan containing the 
milk over hot water and let it come 
to a scalding boat. Then it is set 
away and stands twelve or eighteen 
hours longer before skimming. The 
butler comes very quickly ; the cream 
only needs a little stirring. At last 
our butler comes iu from one to three 
minutes. 1 stir the cream in a stone 
jar every other morning. From 
twelve pounds of milk per milking 
wo make ono and a half pounds of 
butler per day, on an average. Tho 
cream should bo taken off" with as 
little milk as possiblbo dipped with it; 
as thou the cream keeps sweet and 
pure for a greater length of time, also 
causing the butler to come sooner 
when stirred. There will bo hut lit
tle buttermilk—sometimes only what 
can be rinsed out with water.

We find that butter made from 
this “cooked cream," as it is termed 
in England, can be washed Without 
"njury. Iu fact, it requires washing 
to perfect its quality.

It is a matter that might pay in- 
vestigation, to find whether it would 
pay to get vats sufficient in size to 
hold each milking of the dairy, and 
have them so constructed as to bo 
heated at will ; then, when the milk 
has stood twelve hours, bring it to 
scalding heat—say 100 degrees— 
treating as described heretofore. Tho 
butter made after tho manner herein 
described has a different taste from 
that made from raw cream ; but with 
usage tho taste is soon educated to 
prefer butter made from the cooked 
cream.—Ohio Farmer.

Hen Manure.—A contemporary 
estimates the value of hen manure 
from grain-fed fowls at 82 per 100 lbs., 
the valuable constituents being nitro
gen, phosphoric acid, and potash, and 
says it may bo fairly compared with 
ammonited superphosphates, which it 
resembles in composition, with the 
addition of a little potash. Its com
parison with l’oruviau guano is not 
warranted, since, though both arc the 
excrements of birds, their food is en
tirely different, being in one case fish, 
and in the other grain.
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The Crops in America.—Tho crop 
reports from various parts of tho United 
States confirm the predictions made 
early in the season that tho harvests 
this > ear will be enormously large. 
In the Northwest tho increase of the 
grain yield will, it is estimated, bo 
from 15 to 20 per cent, over that of 
last year. In a few localities rust has 
come upon the grain, but too late to 
seriously affect tho harvests. In Min
nesota corn is backward on account 
of cold and wet, and potatoes suffer 
slightly from the Colorado bug. In 
Wisconsin the acreage of grain is con
siderably more than that of last year. 
In Ohio the acreage of wheat sown is 
about 33 per cent, more than that of 
1877, and the increase over any pre
vious yield will be at least 25 per 
cent. The average wheat crop in 
that State for the last eighteen years 
has been 22,000,000, bushels. This 
year 30,000,000 bushels arc expected. 
Last year 100,000 bushels of corn 
were raised, which will probably not 
be excelled this season. There is an 
increase of acreage in potatoes, which 
it is estimated, will yield 300 bushels 
to tho acre.

The potato-bug having destroyed a 
largo porcontago of the potato-fields, 
amounting in the aggregate to several 
thousand aores within fifty miles of this 
city would it not be well for tho farmers 
to consider how they may best make 
up for the very serious loss which 
they have sustained. As these potato- 
fields are generally in fine condition 
for producing any crop for which the 
bugs have a dislike, they might bo 
planted with white turnips, even as 
late as the first of August, with fair 
prospects of a good crop. As tho 
drouth has caused the growth of straw 
to be much shorter than usual, and 
the lack of pasturage is causing an 
unexpected consumption of hay at 
present, a crop of turnips in tho fall 
would be a welcome addition to tho 
supply of cattle-feed laid up for tho 
coming winter, which promises to bo 
a particularly hard one, should it turn 
out as cold as many anticipate, while 
fodder is not by any means too plenti
ful. The dry weather has enabled 
farmers to save their hay much more 
peodily than is generally tho case, 

so they may find time to put in a few 
acres of turnips in placés where the 
potatoes have been destroyed by tho 
insatiable beetles. Even wore these 
vacant fields sown with oats, by the 
middle of October they would present 
a most tempting repast for live stock 
which were beginning to feel the ef
fects of short pasturage. This would 
give them a good start to begin tho 
winter with.—Montreal Witness,

The Heart-Beats of a Lifetime. 
—According to a French medical 
journal, Dr. Guyot, after consulting 
tho best authorities on tho subject, 
aud making the necessary calcula
tions, has determined that tho number 
of pulsations during the different ages 
of life are as follows : During tho 
first year, 03 millions in round num
bers ; during the first two years, 120 
millions ; during tho first eight years, 
435 millions ; during the first twelve 
years, 014 millions: during tho first 
fourteen years, G98 millions; during 
the first thirty-six years, (giving tho 
figures in full,) 1,229,804,900 ; during 
a life of fifty years, 1,928,160,000 ; 
during a life of sixty years, 2,209,800,- 
000 ; andduring a life of eighty years, 
3,007,040,000.—Boston Journal of Che - 
mistry.

A New Agricultural Best.—Con
siderable excitement has been caused 
in the district of Tokuch, near the vil
lage of Funder Roumania, by tho sud
den appearance of a species of mole, 
yellowish in colour, 20 centimetres in 
length and 8 in circumference, of a 
snake-like appearance, which has al
ready destroyed 120 nereis of wheat, 
part of the ground being cleared so 
effectually that it is impossible to toll 
what species of grain had been sown 
thereon. These animals disappear 
during the daytime in holes dug Jin 
tho earth, and come out at night to 
commence their depredations. The 
oldest inhabitant of the district has 
never seen anything of the kind be
fore.

Mi-, O, S. Bliss, of Georgia, Vt., as
sorts in tho Country Gentleman that 
horses “become, alter a while, almost 
passionately fond,” of skimmed milk, 
ho has known a few cases in which it 
has boon thus utilized “ with great 
ocotiomy,” and “ a pail of it three 
times a day will keep a work-horse in 
better condition than Lite average 
ration of four quarts of oats."

A Powerful Plough.—There has 
just been constructed at La Crosse, 
Wisconsin, an immense plough, tho 
parts of which weigh as follows : — 
Share, 392 lbs,; mould board, ISO lb»,; 
beam, 900 lbs,; coulter and clasp, ISO 
lbs,; clevis, 00 lbs,; standard 134 lbs. 
Tho size of the beam is HP feet and 
10 by 17 inches ; standard, 40 by 744 
inches ; mould hoard, 8 foot by 20 
inches ; share, 5» foot by 12 inches. 
The plough is for the Chicago, Mil
waukee, and St. Paul Pail road Com
pany, will cut a furrow 37 inches wide, 
is intended for ditching, and will he 
drawn by a locomotive.

Clover Seed from Canada.— 
Thirty-seven car loads of clover seeds, 
which means about I3,00u bushels, 
costing some 850,000 are said to have

/
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For the “ Agrivullurisi. "
Mr. Editor.—The following speared iu 

the last Reporter :—
Sir,—As I believe no euw.» s.iuuid be al

lowed to run at large through the City of 
Fredericton, why dove the sho -makers vow 

t run about the Police Office bo» h day and 
night, and the police from head to loot allow 
it ? If it was mine, Mr. Long w v,Id »ee her 
often.

Old Woman.
Now, Sir, “ Old W men 1 lake to bu a 

man, and therefore sp ■■•k ol itim in hi> proper 
gender, Does “ Oid Woman" noi know that 
the Police have no jurisdiction over the lands 
around the Police Office. li he doi-s noi, he 
should inform himself before ho condemns 
the Police. The grounds he makes mention 
of belong to the Dominion, and the city has 
no control over them. 1 should like tu see a 
policeman take a cow of mine Low said 
grounds and place her in pound, it would 
prove to be a costly job. Before “ Old 
Woman" grumbles again, he had better get 
posted on the subject.

Citizen.
Fredericton, Aug. 17,

V

For the u Agriculturist. '
Mr. Editor,—You having kindiy given 

me apace in your valuable paper to reply to 
certain communications and kn editoral writ
ten by the Messrs. Fisher, and winch appear
ed in the Reporter ofet.he 7th inst., I gladly 
avail myself of that permission, and allow 
me to say that I regret that the Messrs. 
Fisher have made a personal attack upon me, 
as I have carefully avoided saying or writing 
anything disrespectful of either gentlemen, 
and shall now endeavor to coniine myself as 
near as may be to an answer to their scuri- 
lous articles, without indulging in hmguage 
that would be offensive to your readers, for 
did I follow up their writings in the spirit 
they have commenced 1 should b ,t disgust 
your subscribers, as they most assuredly 
have the one hundred and tifiy readers 
of the Reporter through the County of York. 
The aftack was made upon the T redericton 
correspondent of the St. John Daily Tele
graph, and in which my name was dragged. 
Throughout all the “ items ” to the Telegraph 
I challenge either of the Messrs. Fisher to 
point out one disrespectful word written 
about Mr. C. H. B. Fisher, the gentleman 
now contesting the seat for the Dominion 
Parliament with Mr. Pickard, and I also 
challenge them to point out one word in 
favor of or against either the present or past 
Governments Of the Dominion. The corres
pondent confined himself strictly to the cur
rent rumors of the day, with reference to the 
position and standing of Mr. Pickard in the 
County of York, and what was said was sim
ply that which was known to hundreds be
sides himself, and it does appear as if the 
time had now arrived when correspondents 
for the St. John papers should submit their 
writings to the inquisitorial gaze of those two 
clever gentlemen. I have neither the time 
nor the ability to write up the many good 
qualities possessed by Mr. Pickard, neither 
do I think the intelligent electors and yeo
men of York County desire it, but is it not 
passing strange, sir, in this enlightened day 
to learn that a man if he speaks well for an 
old acquaintance and friend, should be 
pounced upon by a couple of striplings who 
by chance have become the nominal owners 
of a few type and press, and one of whom is 
endeavoring to force himself upon so intelli
gent a constituency as the County of York. 
We read occasionally that in France and 
Russia some poor unfortunate writer for 
daring to express an opinion is pounced upon 
and straighway sent to prison. These would- 
be Emperor of France and Czar of all the 
Russians thank heaven are not in power in 
this country, and a man may express an 
opinion without even the fear of thesé great 
men, the Messrs. Fisher. But I am digress
ing from my subject. It must have been 
amusing to the few people who see the Re
porter to find its editors endeavoring to palm 
off on the public three communications 
signed “ Progress," “ A Voter," and “ Oppo
sition " as having been written by some 
person other than those directly interested in 
that sheet. Why, sir, the whole column of 
abuse had the name of the writer as plainly 
stamped up>n its face as if his name had 
been attached, had it been otherwise it is 
not all likely that I should have troubled 
you with any remarks, because a writer is a 
mean, dastardly coward who would abuse 
and vilify his neighbor under a non de plume, 
but as 1 said before the writer of those com
munications has his name imprinted upon 
every paragraph. The first communication, 

. “ Progress ” alludes to me simply iu reference 
to Mr. Pickard s card to the electors of the 
county, and says, “ It is a wonder his friend 
John had not given him a helping hand iu 
getting it up" I have nothing whatever to 
say about Mr. Pickard's card, except that in 
my humble judgment it bears the impress of 
honesty and truth, just what the electors of 
the County of York desire to know. Tis 
true there are no high sounding words or 
rounded sentences addressed to the Gentlemen 
Electors of York like we see in Mr. Fisher’s 
card, but it sets forth in plain language just 
what Mr. Pickard thinks'of the situation, no 
matter what Government is iu power. 1 
thank “ Progress " alias the Reporter editor 
and staff for this kind consideration. The 
editor and staff in reviewing Mr. Pickard’s 
cardnwhich troubles them mightly, want to 
know what Mr. Pickard has done for the 
§10,000 he has received during the past ten 
years as sessional allowance as a member of 
the Dominion Parliament, and what equiva
lent has the county for it, and then they get 
indignant and stop only to go in again under 
the cognomen of “ A Voter,’’out before dealing 
with their second communication it might be 
interesting to know how much money has 
gone into the pockets of the Fisher family 
directly from the tax pavers of the Province 
of New Brunswick before Confederation, and 
how much has gone into those same pockets 
from the Dominion tax payers since Confed
eration, and what did they ever do for the 
country P It only requires a simple sum in 
addition to ascertain the enormous amount, 
but as it will take an immense column of 
ligures I will defer it for another communica
tion, and it will be interesting figuring and 
reacting. Now to the communication which 
they sign “ A Voter." They say they were 
amused at the mean, contemptible way Mr. 
Richards, &c., (up to this period they had 
retained their good manners) endeavors to be
little Mr. Fisher in the eyes of the people 
abroad. I have already challenged them to 
point "out a single instance. Let me say here 
that I am under no personal obligation to 
Mr. Pickard or to the Dominion (government ; 
I have never received one cent from either, 
my friendship for Mr. Pickard is above and 
beyond pecuniary interests or Governments. 
I respect and honor him for his manly, honest 
independence : we have grown up together 
from boyhood to manhood, and we have 
cherished for each other the strongest feeling 
of friendship for these many years, and why 
men should I not say a good word for un
friend of over thirty years standing ; one 
who has honored his native country in many 
ways, could it be possible for me to turn my 
back on such a man as Mr. Pickard for a mail 
like Mr. C. H. B. Fisher ; no one who has 
evec. enjoyed the friendship of the former 
could possibly exchange it for that of the 
latter. Mr. Fisher is very well in his way, 
but its a mighty small way. Then again 
they call in piteous tones upon Hon. Messrs. 
Ilannington, Landry, Adams, Wedderburn 
and others to come to their aid. Stop they 
say this fellow Richards for writing in favor 
of his friend, and in favor of a staunch sup
porter of the Government of New Brunswick 
as I believe he is ; and then there was a lit
tle clique who tried to run the local election, 

• but they don t tell us who the clique was 
composed of. I may say that it was reported 
that these very men (the Messrs. Fisher's)

' aided and abetted some clique ns they called 
it to defeat Mr. Blair, and they sav again 
that Mr. Richards is taking a very strong 
part against Mr. Fisher, but that ho voted 
for Mr. Fraser and Mr. Blair, and would 
likely after the election try to make Mr. 
Fisher believe he voted for him. Heaven 
forbid that I Should be accused of even bv 
thought, rword or deed inflicting such a cala
mity upon the good people of the County of 
York. And they call upon the Sheriff to 
come to their aid, as they say, P it would not 
be safe anyhow to have him foj- polling clerk 
or returning officer at the appfoaching elec
tion.” No doubt Sheriff Tenfple will be 
guided entirely by the Messrs. Fisher’s advice. 
Next they |have a communication signed 
“ Opposition^ to which they append wlmt is 
called an editorial note. Can it bo possible 
that they imagine that the very few renders 
of tho Iloportrr have a. little brains ns the
editors, sud are unable to trace the writer

through every line of this stuff. * They call 
everything lliât Mr. John Richards sends to 
the St. John Telegraph about Mr. Pi. kard 
buncombe. Ail 1 have to say about that 
paragraph is that there is an immense num
ber of the electors of Yo:k talking that de
scription of buncombe at the present tune. 
But they say Mr. Pickard cannot he elected, 
and that 1 know it, and that I am sounding 
Mr. Pickards trumpet, &<*., aud then they 
say, “the whole community knows John 
Richards and expect nothing different iiorn 
such a mm.’ Just so. The whole com
munity and the whole County of York 
know* John Richards, and are using just 
such language as he does concerning Mr. 
Pickard, and it would be well for Mr. Fuller 
in the approaching election if he was so well 
and favorably known. That little episode 
that is to take place “ in the little back office " 
is quite amusing. I can sing Home Sweet 
Home " very well, but it will be impossible 
for me to learn it to Mr. Pickard, indeed 1 
tried it on Monday last but failed to earn 
him the very first note. I know Mr. C. II. 
B. Fisher understands music thoroughly and 
we will together arrange it into o duett. 
Our voices will not blend very harmoniously 
together, but it will answer every purpose.

I find this communication growing to an 
unusual length, and must defer any further 
remarks for a future issue, but will say in 
conclusion that, although, Mr. C. II. B. 
Fisher denies the authorilicly of the editorial 
aud says : “ brother Fred wrote it,1' be it so, 
very few will believe it.* Ho savs I have no 
right to speak for Mr. Fisher's friends. I 
deny doing so, it would take the most 
powerful Microscope in the Dominion of 
Canada to find them, and there is not a par
ticle of truth in the paragraph, “ but his 
course and aim seems to be, to induce ill- 
feeling between the candidates, &c.,” that is 
the only paragraph that seems like “ brother 
Fred ” as Mr. C. IL B. Fisher is not given to 
telling untruths outside of political matters. 
His buncombe about a Local Government offi
cial taking part in Dominion politics, &c., is 
the greatest piece of bosh in the whole paper. 
A friend of mine has reminded me that Mr. C. 
H. B. Fisher, the man who has been abusing 
and villifying the character of Mr. Pickard, 
and the members and supporters of the 
Dominion Government for a year or more 
past, is himself a Local Government official. 
Mr. Richards has no doubt but the Electors 
of York will select their member without 
dictation from anyone, and no person outside 
the Reporter newspaper has presumed to dic
tate to them whom they shall or shall not 
vote for, but judging from this editorial, one 
is led to believe that subscribers to the Re
porter through this County are so very very 
few that it could scarcely be called dictation 
to the Electors. One word more and I am 
done for the present ; what is Mr. C. II. B. 
Fisher's great canvass against Mr. Pickard, 
take the columns of the Reporter for the last 
twelve months back, and it is “ why is'nt 
there a post office in the Keswick," and it 
re-terated this cry from week to week, they 
wrote communications, dated from Kes
wick, complaining of want of postal ac
comodation ; the facts are that by an accident 
they had got one subscriber in a distant set
tlement a few miles from Upper Keswick 
P. 0., and for this subscriber they wished a 
a post* office established. Mr. Pickard it is 
presumed gave the matter his careful consi
deration, and if there has been no office 
established for the benefit of this single sub
scriber, it must be that Mr. Pickard did not 
deem it in the interest of the people to do so. 
I have already said that the second and only 
other complaint against Mr. Pickard is, that 
he draws his sessional allowance as a member 
of parliament. On that subject I have some
thing more to say in my next, as also upon 
Mr. C. II. B. Fisher’s political canvass, and 
how he does it.

Thanking you for the space you have so 
kindly accorded me.

1 am, your obliged,
John Richards. 

Fredericton, Aug 17, 1878.

BOSTON CORRESPONDENCE OF 
THE “ AGRICULTURIST."

and how well it paid to invest even small 
suras. One case is cited by the Marquis of 
an M. D., who in I860, joined a store by 
paying in one pound ($5.00) ; in 1870 want
ing some money he inquired the amount to 
his credit, and was informed it amounted to 

i/t ty-lhree pounds, or two hundred and sixty- 
five dollars, The same amount placed in a 
savings bank and allowed to increase at the 
rate of six per cent, per annum, compound 
interest, would be much less than ten dollars 
in the same time. In 1864 a wholesale co-< 
operative store was started with a capital of 
£999 ($5000). They purchased in the last 
quarter of 1877, $.3,404, 856 worth of goods. 
The cash receipts for the same period (one 
quarter) from all sources amounted to over 
$7.000.000. Mr. Quincy concluded by in
viting the members of co-operative Loan 
Fund assessed in tho State, together with all 
others interested or desiring to aid in the 
undertaking to meet in their hall, No. 168 
Washington St. ou Monday the 12th inst., 
at 7 p. m. to discuss the matter, appoint com
mittees and obtain shares.

The meeting was called to order at the ap
pointed time aud speeches were made by 
Hon. Mr. Quineey, J. S. Ropes and others, 
after which it was unanimously voted to open 
a c-ooperative store iu Boston on the Rock
dale (England) plan, and when the lists were 
opened, stock to the numbers of one hundred 
and fifty shares were quickly taken, at five 
dollars per share, so that the English system 
will soon be in Boston un fait accompli.

Since my last letter was mailed, another 
defalcation has come to light. The cashier 
of the National Bank is out to the tune of 
$68,000 ; of which the bank expects to make 
good $40,000 and be an actual loser of only 
$28,000. Royal B. Conant, the cashier* was 
in receipt of over $4,000 salary, but speculat
ing in California Stocks brought him to grief. 
It is the old, old story. He was arrested, and 
on the 8th inst. bound over in $20,000 to the 
second Tuesday in September.

The latest phase of the Tappan case is a 
letter from his son, who has tried to prove 
his father an injured, much-abused man who 
is being made the scapegoat of Durant & 
Cheever, which is decidedly thin, as they are 
known to be losers to the extent of half a 
million. The letter has done the old man 
more harm than good. Tappan has not been 
arrested, indeed there is an air of mystery 
about his case which is far from satisfac
tory to the public. Hie name does not ap
pear in the list of cases brought before tne 
grand jury last week, although it is said to 
have been called, and certain witnesses ex
amined. The prospect at present is the mat
ter will be allowed to drop.

Conservât i^L lîèston is staggering under 
a series of heavy blows which it has received 
during the past few weeks. Never in the 
history of the city has its good name been so 
seriously assailed. “ Misfortunes come not 
in single tiles but in battalions.’’ Default
ers, Freelovers aud Demagogues—Tappan & 
Conant, Iley wood and Wright, Kearney and 
Butler : these have been the leaders in this 
last revival of theft, obscenity and blatant 
demagogueism. IIow the old cradle of liberty 
must have rocked with indignation when the 
name of freedom was debased by the preach
ings of free love’s foul followers. Heywood, 
one of their number has been sentenced re
cently to two year’s imprisonment for pub
lishing an indecent work called “ Cupid's 
Yokes,-’ and this meeting was for the pur
pose of protesting against the sentence.

Denis Kearney, the “ Ben Buttler of Cali
fornia ’’ arrived here on Sunday the 28th ult., 
and although there was no official reception, 
quite a large number of the unwashed were 
at the station to meet him, and accompany 
him to his hotel (the Sherman House), from 
one of the windows of which he gave a slight 
specimen of his peculiar style by telling his 
hearers to ‘“Get these theiving capitalists 
into a corral, and when youv’e got ’em cor
ralled—'em grind 'em.” But the climax was 
reached on Monday evening the 5th inst. 
when Faneuil Hall was filled to its utmost 
capacity, and then failed to hold more than a 
tithe of those who had collected to receive 
this representative of the lowest form of 
communism. All the large space around 
Faneuil Hall was thronged, packed with 
those anxious to hear or see the great agita
tor. But for the most part they had to be 
satisfied with the bad grammar and worse 
logic of minor orators, who could be seen 
here and there holding forth to the crowd 
immediately around them. In the Hall, 
Kearney’s appearance was hailed with the 
utmost enthusiasm, and his speech vocifer
ously cheered. The more profanity, vitipu- 
ration aud abuse the louder and more pro
longed was the cheering. On Thursday the 
8th inst., he held a mass meeting on the 
Common, where his followers collected in 
large numbers. But it is hardly correct 
either to class them all under the head of 
“ his followers’’ for a great many have been 
drawn to his meetings out of curiosity, and 
not from any love they bear the man on his 
cause. I give below a specimen of his style, 
from his Thursday speech, simply remarking 
that the language is feeble, compared to some 
of his reported speeches on the pacific coast. 
In the course of his remarks on hell, he said 
“ The theiving vampires of this country, the 
theiving vagabonds, had hired Beecher to 
preach no hell. They had succeeded iu 
plundering tho people, and now wanted to 
abolish hell ; but if there was no hell on the 
other side of the clouds they proposed to give 
them all the hell they wanted right liore." 
At this point he, amidst laughing and cheer
ing, read the beginning of the fifth chapter 
of James, which reads as follows,—“ Go to 
uow, ye rich men ; weep aud howl for your 
miseries that shall come upon you,” 
Whether his oratory will prove acceptable to 
the working men of Massachusetts remains to 
be seen ; his presence here, ’his connection 
with Butler, who is accepting his help to 
hoist himself into the gubornatorial chair, is 
a menace, and if it succeeds, a lasting dis
grace to the State.

On the first Monday in August, 1877, was 
inaugurated in this city, the Philadelphia 
plan for homes aud savings for the working 
men. On that date the first payment for 
stock was made, and a year’s experience 
proves the success of the experiment. The 
name of this Boston Society is the Pioneer 
Co-operative Saving Fund and Loan Asso
ciation.1’ It is due to the efforts of the Hon. 
Josiah Quincy, who has always taken great 
interest iu the welfare of the working 
classes, not only that the undertaking has

tiroved successful but that it ever had jte 
>eing.

At the meeting of the members on Mon
day, the fifth inst., the Chairman (Mr. 
Quincy) made the following statememont: 
Success has succeeded our most sanguine ex
pectations. We have had 555 members 
who have taken 2273 shares. Wo have 
loaned $20,450 and given prospective 
homes to eighteen working men, besides 
paying for the extra expenses incident to our 
organization, realizing more than six per 
cent, to the non-borrowers. Twelve other 
associations have been organized in the State, 
and are, as I am informed, equally prosper
ous," He continued : “ but a house is uot 
the only physical want of man,” and pro
ceeded to give statistics from returns made 
m April last, at the tenth Annual Congress 
of the Co-operative Societies of England, 
which was held at Manchester, England, 
and presided oyer by the Marquis of Ripon, 
showing the immense profits accruing thereto,

Boston, August 13,1878.
R.C.H.

She Agriculturist.
Fredericton, N. B., August 17, 1878.

CUMULATIVE CIVIC VOTING.

We published in our issue of July 27, an 
article on the Rights of Property, from the 
St. John Globe, which attracted some atten
tion, as it treated of a snbject which appeared 
to many to deserve serious consideration. It 
has long been felt that the owners of pro
perty, who are heavily taxed upon it, have 
not that control over civic expenditures to 
which they are rightly entitled. The most 
heavily taxed elector—one who has the 
greatest stake in the city—has no more 
power in civic elections than the day laborer 
who is assessed in the smallest amount 
And it was with the aim of suggesting à 
remedy for this grievance that the writer of 
the said article or communication addressed to 
the public through the Globe. The grievance 
is one that is more or less felt—to keep 
within our own bounds-—in all the cities of 
the Dominion. In Toronto, for instance, pro
perty owners have formed themselves into 
an association for their own protection, and 
had a bill introduced into the Ontarto Local 
Legislature during last session, the principle 
of which was, that there should be some 
proportion between the amount of property 
on which an elector was taxed and his power 
of voting. That the man who is taxed on 
$80,000 should have more votes than he who 
is taxed on $8,000, and the latter proportion
ately more than the man who pays on $800 
or a lesser amount ; and that eight votes 
should be the greatest number held by any 
one elector however wealthy. The writer of 
t he Globe letter takes the principle of this 
emulative voting from the Toronto bjll, aud 
modifies it in order to meet the different 
system of rating that obtains ift St. John and 
Fredericton. He, proposes that every rate
payer should have one vote, but that those 
ratepayers who pay in taxes $20, $40, 
$75, $120, $150, $200, and $250, should 
have 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 votes respectively. 
He puts the limit at 8 votes, for no other 
reason than that is set at that figure in 1he 
Toronto Bill. This scheme was probably 
hastily thrown off ; it is merely ventative. 
It might be objected that there are too many 
degrees in the scheme ; that the rights of 
property might be protected in a simpler and 
less invidious way ; that seven or eight votes 
are to many to be held by one voter ; that it 
would be sufficient to divide the ratepayers 
into three or four classes at most. But ob
jections to the details of any such scheme, 
would come better in place after the princi
ple has been thoroughly discussed and ap
proved.

The objections that will be raised to the 
principle of cumulative voting in civic elec
tions may be readily imagined. In the first 
place objectors will passionately or purposely 
confound two separate things—Government 
in general—with city government. They 
will argue that to reform the civic franchise 
in the manner proposed, would be a revo
lutionary proceeding against the spirit of free 
government, that it would place power in the 
hands of an aristocratic minority and enable 
it to oppress the laboring majority and rob 
the poor man of his rights aud liberties ; 
they will argue, in short, that to extend the 
civic franchise in favor of men of means and 
property would be to confer on them dan
gerous political power. Of course it would 
do nothing of the kind. A city council is 
not a government in a political sense. It 
does make, amend or administer the laws 
by which the lives, liberties and properties 
of the people are protected. It is rather like 
a company elected to manage the affairs of a 
city to keep it clean, orderly and healthy, to 
maintain the services necessary to preserve 
its property from destruction, and to raise 
money to meet the expenses incurred iu so 
doing. In business companies the share
holders who hold the greatest amount of 
stock have the chief voice in electing the 
chairman aud directors. Why should not 
the heaviest ratepayers have most influence 
in electing the Mayor and Aldermen who 
are entrusted with the management of the 
affairs of the city. In business companies 
the smallest shareholders see that it is for 
general advantage that those who have the 
greatest stake iu it should have the greatest 
control over its affairs : their interest is not 
separate from that of the greatest sharehold
ers, and they receive the benefit in ratio to 
their interest, in the good management. In 
the same way the lowest ratepayers has 
interest in the prudent and economical man
agement of city affairs, similar to that of the 
highest ; they feel the effects of rash, reck
less, improper expenditures in increased 
rates, but, as they have not so strong a feel
ing of property, as the ratio from increased 
taxation that falls on them is comparatively 
light, they are not, it may be said, so much 
opposed to free expenditures, as those en 
whom the ever increasing burdens falls 
heavily. Aud a portion of the lowest rate*

payers will, always like to sue and will en
courage free city expenditures* a- what is a 
grievance to others is a living to them. 
When the election of tire governing powers 
of the city is in the hands of the lowest iate- 
payers slid electors, the tendency will be to
wards extravagance. Such has been the ex
perience of most cities ; sucii now is the 
complaint of many.

It can never be for the interest of property 
owners to diminish expenditures below the 
point at which the city can be maintained in 
a well ordered state. It is for their advan
tage that it should be well officered, beauti
fully kept, and well provided with all the 
means to insure its safety, aud maintained 
in a condition to make it a desirable place of 
residence. Having the greatest stake iu the 
well-being of a city, the hugest properly 
holders and heaviest ratepayers are the proper- 
persons to have the greatest control over the 
management of its affairs, aud the super
vision of its expenditures ; aud any scheme 
that proposes to give them a just sir are of 
that control deserves serious consideration. 
But such a scheme cau never be carried 
unless the most interested show themselves 
thoroughly iu. earnest.

In another column will be seen the Domi
nion Government advertise ment asking for 
tenders for the New Post Office, &c. So the 
much needed building is in a fair way of 
becoming an accomplished fact. It has been 
spitefully said that the people of Frederioton 
are sikk of hearing of this New Post Office, 
which only means that those who make the 
remark are not pleased that it should be 
placed to the credit of Mr. Pickard. But 
Mr. Pickard’s claims to the confidence of the 
electors of Fredericton and of York do not 
rest on a Post Office Building, but on ten 
jears’ faithful service as representative of the 
City, and of the County of York. We be
lieve that, in the opinion of the great majori
ty of the electors, Mr. Pickard has proved 
himself to be a most useful member in his 
place in the House of Commons. He has 
not failed to say the right word when the oc
casion demanded. No just complaint can be 
made against him for neglect of duly. He 
has always been most attentive to the calls 
made on him by any of his constituents. 
And we are sure that, when during any ses
sion in the last ten years any resident of 
York visited Ottawa he found iu Mr. Pickard 
a friend ever ready to extend to him courtesy, 
to give him information, and lu facilitate any 
business he might have on hand.

Mr. Pickard has probably by this time 
found the feeling towards mm is unchanged. 
His old friends and supporters have Hut been 
converted to another way of iniukiug by any- 
flying visitant.. Such an experienced can
vasser, on familiar ground will not be long 
in guaging the sentiments of ail with whom 
he comes in converse ; and wo daresay he 
will be able to set his friends right if they 
have gone astray oil any points. He will 
show the utter absurdity of supposing that 
the country is going to rack under the Gov
ernment of Mr. McKenzie, aud that the only- 
way to recall prosperity is to reinstate Sir 
John McDonald in power, and to give him 
his swing with his woundurful national 
policy, that is to make the Dominion inde
pendent of all the world, create flourishing 
manufactures, aud internal trade wniivut in 
the least increasing tne burden ui taxation. 
He will prove to them that a readjustment 
of the tariff to protect Lire manufacturers 
(chiefly iu Ontario) implies an increase of 
duties ou all articles of necessary aud common 
consumption, and a rise in the cost ui living 
in New Brunswick without any countervail
ing advantage. We have not tne least tear 
but that Mr. Pickard will be able to give R 
good account of himself aud of me Govern
ment he supports, and mat he will find it all 
right in ttie end.

The Premier in St. John.—It is uu_ 
nounced that,the Hun. Messrs. McKenzie and 
Cartwright intend visiting the lower Provin
ces, and that they will be in St. John next 
week where they will address a public meet
ing or meetings. They will come like a wave 
of heat and raise the political tuin{nmiture of 
St. John, in the papers, to fgver pitch. Their 
presence will encourage and strengthen the 
government party, and the opposition iu 
straights, may feel obliged to send a pressing 
picnic invitation to Sir John McDonald. We 
draw one conclusion from the expected early 
visit of the Premier to St John and elsewhere 
and that is, that he does not intend to delay 
holding the elections Until November or De
cember, though we see that the Canadian 
Spectator persists in declaring that he will. 
If he really intended tu put eff the contest 
until the beginning of winter, he would have 
timed his visit later. If the elections are 
delayed until a late date, our new Governor 
General will be kept waiting, as it is an
nounced, that the Marquis of Lome and the 
Princess Louise will not arrive in Canada 
until they are all over. It is uot to be 
thought that the Premier will unnecessarily 
put back the date of the auspicious occasion. 
But seriously, if Mr. McKenzie ever enter
tained the intention of putting off the elections 
until November, he must have abandoned it, 
for both the Toronto; Globe and Mail agree 
for once, state that the elections will come off 
on the 19th of September which will'be 
polling day.

Election Chances in Upper Pro
vinces.—The leading grit papers in Ontario 
and Quebec, confidently anticipate an over
whelming victory for the government. Such 
calculations are of course to be received with 
some discount. But the Toronto Globe seems 
to have studied the situation coolyy with no 
wish to make it out more favorable for their 
party than facts warrant. The conclusion 
that the Globe comes to, is—that while the 
opposition may gain some constituencies 
from the government, the government will 
gain more than they will loose, aud will 
largely increase their majority in Ontario. 
The Quebec Mercury describes the conserva
tive party in Quebec as demoralised, and as 
not having yet organised for election pur
poses. It is as confident that the Government 
will be sustained by a large majority a* that 
the election will take place. Quebec city 
and county will certainly. support them as 
will the surrounding counties, ami they will 
gain additional seats in the constituencies 
south of the St. Lawrence.

THE EDUCATIONAL INSTITUTE. REFORMS IN ASIATIC TURKEY.

The drift of France towards Republicanism 
appears to^o steady and consistent. Twenty 
more electiofesjor seats invalidated by the 
Chamber were held on Sunday, and the re
publicans carried fourteen, all previously held 
by Monarchists. At St. Girons, M. du St. 
Paul, an important Bonapartist was defeated 
bv 4,036 to 2,253 ; and M. Roederer, the 
champagne-maker, was beaten at Rheinis by 
0,407 to 9,111, though he confessed to accept 
the Republic. M. Jerome David is tluyuuly 
conspicuous Bonapartist who escaped, with 
three other Monarchists. Two seats await 
the second cal lot. The Republican in the 
Chamber uow number 380, aud when tho-hj- 
validations are complete will probably be 
400 out of 532 members, as M. Gambetta pre
dicted. The French electors, in fact, when 
liberated from official pressure are Republi
cans,

The second annual meeting of “ The Edu
cational Institute," commenced on Tuesday 
afternoon and closed on Thursday night. 
There was a good attendance of teachavs 
from all parts of the. Province, and nearly 
a hundred were enrolled members of the In
stitute—the qualification being membership 
in a County Teachers’ Institute. There are 
uow thirteen County Teachers’ Institutes in 
tho Province. In alluding to them in his 
opening address on Tuesday, Dr. Rand, Chief 
Superintendent, said that he felt, in this the 
first year of their existence, proud of the 
work done, and he read a list.uf the questions 
discussed at their meetings, to show that the 
minds of the members were engrossed with 
subjects closely allied with their work of 
teaching.

Mr. H. C. Creed, A. M., was elected Se
cretary, and Mr. John Lawson, of Cambell- 
tou, Assistant Secretary of the Institute, and 
Principal Crockett, Dr. Rand, and Inspector 
Freeze were appointed to answer such ques
tions as might be deposited “ iu the box."

The principal business of the “ sessions " 
was the reading of papers and discussing 
the subject matter of which they treated 
Oil Tuesday evening Professor Harrison, 
L. L. D., read a paper on “ How to Study 
English Literature." He said that the stu
dent was in no little danger of being dis
couraged at the outset by the seeming mag
nitude of the task set before him. He 
advised him not to wander iu the many by
ways, but to keep to the great highway 
wfiich was well enough marked by these , 
eight names—Chaucer, Spenser, Shakespeare, 
Milton, Dryden, Pope, Cowper, Wordsworth. 
There were many great names besides these, 
but the problem before them resolved itself 
into one of selection and concentration. He 
gave illustrations and hints on the method of 
studying selected portions of these authors. 
He referred also to the fact that our modern 
English prose began with the restoration, 
and suggested à course of reading from prose 
authors. A discussion followed on the 
“ Importance of cultivating a taste for health
ful reading," in the course of which astonish
ment was expressed at the quantity of un
wholesome literature that was to bo found on 
the booksellers' counters in this country as 
well as elsewhere. The importance of 
Teachers directing their attention to the 
kind of books they should read was dwelt 
upon ; and solid reading and the study of 
special subjects by everyone were recom
mended- Dr. Hand, Dr. Jack, Mr. Nichol
son, of Restigouche, Mr. Spears Nicholson, 
of St. Stephen, Mr. Meagher and Mr. Collins, 
of Fredericton, Principal Crockett, and Mr. 
Dole, who should have “ opened the ball," 
took part in the discussion.

At the Wednesday morning session Princi
pal Crockett, A. M., read a paper on “ A 
course of Instruction," which was followed 
by a discussion on the same subject. Iu the 
evening Prof. Bailey, Ph. D., delivered a 
a lecture on “ Forms of Energy with ex
perimental and stereoptric illustrations ; and 
on Thursday afternoon Mr. H. C. Creed 
read a paper “ On the conduct of Miscella
neous Schools," which was followed by a 
discussion on the same subject. Only a long 
abstract and a full report of the remarks 
elicited in discussing the first and third 
named purely professional papers would give, 
any instructive idea of the way the subjects 
were handled by the writers and viewed by 
the different speakers.

On Wednesday afternoon the members of 
the Institute viewed the Museum and Library 
of the University, Legislative Library, Tele
phone, &c., aud ou Thursday morning they 
observed the work of the Normal and Model 
Sdiools iu session. At thu closing session on 
Thursday evening, an address to the Lieut. 
Governor was adopted, and a committee 
appointed Dr. Rand, Prof. Bailey and Dr. 
Jack convey the same to His Honor.

One of the last proceedings was answering 
the questions from the box, by the Chief 
Superintendent. Messrs. Wilbur, Nicholson, 
March, Dole, Gaunce, and Oakes were elected 
members of the executive for the ensuing 
year. In coursq of his remarks at the close, 
Dr. Rand expressed the pleasure aud satis
faction he had felt in the manner in which 
the various subjects had been treated and in 
tho conduct and spirit of tho discussions. 
He also spoke of the important aud honorable 
position held by the Teachers of the Pro
vince. The Institute adjourned after the 
passing of a vote of hearty thanks to Dr. 
Rand for the able and interesting manner in 
which he had conducted the proceedings of 
the body.

The Canadian fycctator closed an article 
on “ the problem of good government, with 
the following sweeping peroration, which 
contains propositions, probably true, possibly 
doubtful, exceedingly startling, quite hope-

The English people, are by the Anglo- 
Turkish Treaty, committed to active interpo
sition in t!;.- iirfnirs of Asia Minor. It is
ft:. Imiiitf: f ,r Afin Minor that it is to have J le6Sj verv ju8tj and U(lt absolute!, impossible: 

bw-lit of English administrative ability. ! or later the position of Canada must
change. The present condition of tilings can
not last for ever—perhaps cannot last long

ilk.
energy and capital. The oldest historic 
country, once the seat of great empires, and 
then the seat of the first seven Christian 
Churches, with the richest and most fertile 
of soils, it is now the worst governed countries 
iu the world, and one that it will be exceed
ingly diiliicult to bring into political har
mony and tranquility, as it is inhabited by 
different races ami religions. Turkish and 
Arab Mabomedms, Christian Armeriains and 
Koords whose religion is uncertain, but 
whose restless, theivish and cutthroat pro
pensities are undoubted. One day last week, 
Sir Stafford Northcote, Chancellor of the Iix- 
eequer, iu answer to some questions regard
ing reforms iu Asiatic Turkey, says :—

We liav

Annexation to the United States nex t nut be 
thought of, and is not worth' discussion. 
Such a course would accomplish nothing be
yond a settlement of the question of tariff.. 
But to observent persons it must be p.ain 
that the connection with Great Britain must 
at some time or other be severed. England 
takes but small interest in Canada, and cares 
but little for her as a colony. The eyes of 
England are turned eastward and not west
ward. Under the guidance of the Earl of 
Beaconsfield, she is being committed to a 
policy which for the next century must turn 
her attention to the East. Her steps are 
oriental rather than accidental, and Canada 
must care for herself. The past is irreparable 
but the further is ours to command. We can

We have received the Canadian reprint of 
the July number of the Fortnightly Review. 
It contains several articles by eminent writers. 
The Review is pronouncedly liberal in its po
litical faith, as is shown in the articles—“ a 
Word for Indignation Meetings, by Gold win’’ 
Smith, and “ Home and Foreign affairs. The 
policy of the British government all through 
the Eastern complications is hostilely criti
cised. From his view, Mr. Smith thinks 
that the cause of Liberalism is in a bad way— 
that constitutional government is endangered 
by the present state of the House of Com
mons, which is becoming more aud more tbe 
house of the rich, which is visibly aud rapidly 
declining inability andin the will to.resist the 
encroachments of an ambititious and during 
minister ; he believes that high-principled 
old Toryism has disappeared, and in its place 
there is Jingoism, which shows itself in a 
love for a spirited foreign policy and of war 
complications, and a contempt of the restraints 
of justice, humanity and moderation. Mat
thew Arnold has an article on “ Irish Catho
licism and British Liberalism,” very liberal in 
its tone. It may be said to- be a protest 
against the hard bigotry of the “ semi-civil
ised " puritan middle class iu England whose 
emphatic hostility to the endowment of 
Catholicism, iu any shape or form stands, in 
the way of justice being done to the Catho
lics in Ireland. He argues that the Irish 
Catholics, who are the immense majority in 
Ireland, should be allowed to have an Univer
sity. The same privilage should be accorded 
them of having their sons taught by persons 
of their own religion as are giving to Protes- 
tants by Catholic France and to Catholics 
by protestant Prussia, lie would not, how
ever, give the government of the University 
to the Catholic Bishops, but place the 
power of appointing and removing the catho
lic professors into the hands of a responsible 
Minister of State, acting for the Irish nation 
itself.

The reprint of the Fortnightly, is published 
by Rose Bvlford publishing Co., Toronto.

A mistake, which we are requested to 
rectify, was made last week in the notice of 
tho lighting of the Normal School with gas. 
The fixtures were imported by Mr. Arthur 
Limerick, and put up by his foreman* but 
the laying of the gas pipes throughout the 
building was done by tho firm of Messrs. 
J. & J. O’Brien.

The March Out.—No. 5 Company 71st 
Jiattaliou, mado the expected march out with 
the Band on Wednesday evening. The ap
pearance of the company was much admired 
but the marching, it was observed, was not 
up to the “ regular"’ mark,

„Q„Q:n i, | repair the blunders our fathers made. There
in respect STS “>e foundation*
provinces from future attacks by Kussi»,
and as a consideration or complement 1 , , , . M. „ 10 »utur”-
of that undertaking Turkey hL pro- ! ,ÿc nbohsh ,he lhc
raised to enter into an agreement with us as to ! fjie
carrying out certain reforms. These reforms 
will require very great care. They will have 
to be elaborately discussed between the two 
powers. We hope for a certain amount of 
success. We are already in communication 
with the Porte with regard to various points 
of detail which are well understood, and 
have already been the subject of a good 
deal of examination. What we hope to do 
is to induce the Porte to enter into an 
agreement to effect such reforms as are desir
able, and give specific guarantees for the 
carrying out of these reforms. There is a 
probability of our materially reforming the 
administration of those provinces in certain 
particulars which are vital. There are three 
great departments to which wè intend to 
direct our attention, viz., revenue, judicial 
system, and police.

IVovinces, and centralise our power ; to make 
Al ■ honor of politics the only sufficient reward;

The McCarthy Murdjkr.—Tbe trial of 
the Osbornes for the murder of McCarthy, 
appears to be drawing to a close. Mr. Pal
mer, yesterday afternoon told the Colirt, 
that the evidence for the defence was all in, 
unless the Crown should bring in rebutting 
testimony. Dr. Tuck councel for the Crown, 
may put one or two witnesses on the stand to 
day, in that Mr. Palmer will be as good as 
his word.

Iu the beginning of the week a specimen 
of extraordinary prolific growth was brought 
to the Agriculturist Office in the shape of 
a bunch of “ winter rye.” Over a hundred 
separate stalks and heads fully six feet in 
height grew from one root, the product of 
one seed. It was grown on the farm of Mr. 
E. C. Freeze, Lower Canterbury, and any 
thing like was never seen, we are told, in 
this part of the country before.

Business.—There is according to late ac
counts, improved feeling in England with 
regard to business matters. Orders are in
creasing and prices rising. Confidence is 
not fully restored but it is strengthening. It 
is to be Imped, that New Brunswick timber 
will go up with the upward tendency of 
business matters generally, as prices are 
lower now than they have been for many

The Annual Meeting of the Y oik County 
Rifle Association took place on Tuesday 
evening last, when the following officers 
were elected for the ensuing year

Major J. Staples, Fresidcnt ;
Lieut. T. G. Luggie, Treasurer ;
Sergt. E. A. Smith, Secretary.
Committee of Manuyernent.—Quarter-Mas

ter A. Lipsett, Sergta. Binder aud Smith.

Is it not time that nr Boating Clubs here 
were making arrangements for an amateur lie 
gat la during exhibition week. We understand, 
letters are being received from Clubs asking 
for information as to a regatta. Could not a 
meeting of the two clubs be called together 
and discuss the subject ?

Mr. J. J. Ljggie, brother of Mr. T. G- 
Loggie, of ill’s city, formerly of No. 7 Bait., 
Chatham, aud une of the crack shots of New 
Brunswick, has been successful in carrying 
off both the gold and silver medals in the 
coin pet itiou with the Home Gnards of San 
Francisco..

The work on the Exhibition Building is 
going on favorably. The frame is well up 
and a clear idea is now gained of the extent 
of the structure. Numbers of our citizens 
visit the grounds and watch the progress of 
thu work with great interest.

A new platform is being laid fromfc the 
Telegraph Office to Kirby’s corner. There 
has been one laid in front of Edgecombe's 
new building.

Accident:—Alfred Moores, of Upper 
Ilaynusville, had a leg broken by the break
ing down of a waggon, on the 3rd inst.

and to legislate in the interests of no Church, 
but for popular education, and industry, and 
enterprise, and prosperity, and peace. The 
task is great, and the man who shall set his 
band to it will not find an early popularity ; 
but it is worthy of a true man’s effort. It is 
difficult, but not impossible. In spi/c of (he 
different races and faiths, by wise and just leg
islation this Canada may soon become a great 
and peaceful nation.

Dominion Telboarph Company.—The 
citizens of F redericton are going to baye ad
ditional telegraph communication. The 
Dominion Telegraph Company is now setting 
up a line from Forbay Nova Scotia (where it 
it will connect with an Atlantic Cable) pass
ing through Halifax, St. John, Fredericton, 
Grand Falls, and from thence to Riviere du 
Loup. The employees of the company who 
have been at work from below Fredericton to 
Woodstock for the last three or four weeks, 
Tuesday afternoon about dinner time, set up 
the telegraph poles along the front street. 
They did their work with great celerity, iu 
about an hour. The poles are very call and 
stout. The wires will be in Frederictou by 
Tuesday night, and the Company will be 
ready for business on Wednesday. They 
have taken an office in Mr. Me Peak’s clothing 
store, a part of which is now being fitted up 
for the purpose. Mr. C. Cox, who has been 
in the employ of the Montreal Company 
at Sackville, will be the manager.

The Superintendent is anxious that the 
poles should be left iutact, and parties are 
requested not to deface thorn by posting 
iiandbills, &e., on them, as it is the intention 
of the Company to have them painted in a 
short time. Since they commenced opera
tions the Dominion Company has, we are told 
ixpended $60,000 iu the Province.

(From the Canadian Spectator.)
“A SONG OF TOIL.’’—A It H Y Mr 

IN PROSE.

The Petition of the Gasfitters and Candle- 
makers of Canada, addressed to Sir John A 
McDonald.

PREAMBLE.

•Sir John ! Sir John Î on thee we . all, you 
are popular in this section. To thee we 
trust oe • little all, dear advocate of Trade 
Protection. Wo trusty gaslittera loudly wajj 
we caudlemukers burn for a share of 
Verity's favoring gale—ah ! don't our pelRon 

>> e are useful men and full 0f jjgi^ 
tu^ili-u -tbe wisps are wo, but steady sup
porters burning bright. Let us light you to
victory.

PETITION.
We don’t ask much, tis a little tbit,.» to 

one of your nigh degree, let us have what 
we want aud together we'll sing a tuneful 
duet of prosperity. The very worst draw
back to our Trade, L, that twelve hours out 
of twenty-four, tfie Sun will persist iu shed
ding its light, through window, crevvce-yid 
door. Tis n serious loss to the gasman 
brave, and the eandlemaker too, diuiished 
profits oft make us brave, but now we look 
to you—tlilie prophet of smooth things, the 
sneer of protection, the friend of tho poor, 
ruined tradesman—improve your policy near
er perfection, and Aladdin will cheerfully 
swop with the gasman. Tis a simple, modest 
buoue we ask, but for us protection it secures. 
When we've put you in power lye this be 
your task, to shut up all windows and doors. 
That will suit us exactly. The suri may 
shine, but all within will be dark, Then gas 
and candles, cheap and fine, will be wanted a 
few—what a lark ! 1 ! Is it right that a 
little arrangement like this, for which we 
light-givers pine, should be denied us and 
thought amiss, because the sun will shine. 
Tis true the sunshines without aav cost, but 
what is that to us r if our noble 'tr^de and 
profits be lost, tbe people would righteously 
make a fuss. Grant this request, aud behold 
tbe result which would surely follow straight
way ! Shut up doors and windows, and it 
won’t be our fault, if within a single day, 
you will not see every gasman in the land’ 
peggiug busily at his trade. The impetus 
given will be something grand, and just 
think to what it will lead !

Ross and Hanlon at Barrie, Ont.— 
l'he great question that was left unsettled on 
tho Kenuebecasis has been decided. Hanbn 
and Ross met on the waters, last Monday, at 
Barrie, Out., and the Toronto champion fairly 
vanquished his redoubtable antagonist. 
Everything seemed favorable ; the water was 
smooth, and nothing happened to mar the 
pleasure of the occasion. Fifteen oarsmen 
entered for the open single scull race, though 
only ten started, and but seven were men
tioned at the finish. The number of con
testants gave variety to, and increased the 
excitement of the race, but the interest was 
centred in the two champions. Ross led for 
the first mile, but llaulou was ahead at the 
end of the second. Nearing the goal, Han
lon, Ross aud Huziner led, aud struggled for 
places, the excitement was intense and the 
cheers deafening. Ross with a vigorous 
spurt put a clear space of watdr between 
himself and Ilozmer, but when Hanlon 
crossed the line, Ross was some six boat 
lengths behind. Time twenty-eight minutes 
and twelve seconds.

In view of the tide of emigration to Cy
press which is already setting it, “ ex-Engi- 
neev-in-Chief for Syria” thus writes Co the 
London Globe, explaining the laws of land 
tenure prevalent in the Ottoman Empire. 
The Mussulman law invests all freehold 
rights in the head of the State, aud tenure is 
entirely dependent upon cultivating or reu- 
deriuu: productive the holding. Land, if left 
unproductive for three years, lapses ipso facto 
to the Si ate. The ten per cent, tax on the 
produce really represents a rental, so that 
tho burden is by no means excessive, aud 
only rendered so bv the method of collection 
adopted. No Turkish subject, therefore, can 
be a freeholder but lately the stringency of 
this law was relaxed in favour only of for
eigners, who have not, however hitherto 
availed themselves of the privilege. The 
writer adds : “ There being plenty of elbow 
room in Turkey, the above law acts benefici
ally iu preventing impoverishment of tbe 
soil in allowing without any penalty the 
ground to lie fallow two years out of three, 
in Cyprus, as certainly two-thirds of the is
land was unoccupied at the period of its ces
sion to England, the Crown lands at the dis
posal of the Government must be very ex ten-

j A lady writes thus to Londod Truth about 
î tbe “ sport ” of the game of polo :—“ I had a
! dreadful experience last week in witnessing _________ ______ ___ _ ^ w
|a H" ‘“«•«I* at Hurlingbam, und one that 1 i upwards "of live'ïiundred" bêaüt'ffui medah

Temperance Sermon.—The Rev. Mr. 
McLeod will preach a Temperance Sermon 
iu the Free Baptist Church to-morrow 
(Sabbath) evening, and there will be no 
doubt, a crowded congregation on tho occa
sion. The Reverend gentleman, will it mav 
be presumed, take occasion, to make special 
reference to a subject which is now stirring 
the public mind, aud on which, probably 
before long, the electors may be called to 
act—to wit—the Permissive Bill. It is the 
duty and privilege of clergymen to speak out 
from the pulpit on such a question, and if 
people will not head their pastors, to whom 
can they look for good guidance.

Niagara Revolutionized.—It is no lon
ger the same place. Not that the scenery is at 
all changed, of course, for beyond doubt the 
Falls are here, as grand and awe-inspiring as 
ever, but in the practical, unsentimental, and 
unromantic, but still all-important item of 
costs and expenses, it is no longer Niagara. 
All those who are interested, pecuniarily or 
otherwise, in the welfare and prosperity of 
the place, discovered that “ gouging," inside 
or outside, direct or indirect, was short
sighted policy, un remunerative and suicidal. 
The Mayor and Trustees of tne town took 
the matter in hand, and, with the' important 
and valuable aid of the hotel propvietorer 
arranged a code of rules and regulations that 
promise to restore the place to its old position 
of popularity and prosperity. All prices are 
immensely lower, and upon all sides one who 
has been here in past years evidences of a 
desire and a well-directed intention, to attract 
custom by politeness, attention and reasonable 
charges. It seems almost incrediable, but it 
is a fact. We actually to-day rode a mile— 
seven persons—in two elegant barouches for 
fifty cents for the party of seven, and a hack 
man offered this evening to drive us two 
miles in any direction for fifty cents apiece 
The whited sepulchres known as the bazaars 
have also come down in prices, and the very 
bootblacks are “ shining up ” at five cents a 
job. The only man in Niagara who holds 
out is the barber, who won’t shave for less 
than tweiitv-tive cents.—E.i.

It is not generatly perhaps, that
during the stay of our esteemed Governor- 
General iu Canada, he has given to tho 
\ mous Societies, Religious Institutions and 
Educational Establishments of the country,

I never wish to go through again. The ..u- 
! fortunate ponies wore spurred hard the whole 
j time their riders rode them, and their sides 
j were red and dripping with blood. When 
we discovered ou their coming near enough 
in what a condition the poor animals were 
we all rose and went away, feeling perfectly 
sickened. What a spurt ! And all this 
spurring was not necessary, for there were two 
riders who rode without spurs, and their 
ponies went just as well. Ilow can women 
look on and enjoy.such things ?"

A Scotch murderer was acquitted two 
weeks ago iu Edinburgh on the ground that 
lie was asleep when he seized his little child 
and dashed its head against a stone wall. The 
verdict was that tho prisoner had killed his 
child while in a condition of soiiambulism, 
when ho was unconscious of the nature of 
the act. The judge urged him to sleep alone 
in future, and to lake every possible means 
to cure himself of that unfortunate, th mgh 
involuntary habit, which had already caused 

j so much misery.—Exchange.

I One of Lord Beaconstield’s admirers, Sir 
| Richard Wallace, has presented the new 
Knight of the Garter with the star aud 

i badge of the order in diamonds of extraordi- 
! nary beauty and value. The gift in itself is 
a very munificent one, but it is especially en
hanced by the circumstance that they are the 
identical ornaments worn by the late Marquis 
of Hertford, the father of the donor, and an 
old friend of Benjamin Disraeli,

gold, silver and bronze. We have much 
pleasure in announcing that Mr. George 
Stewart, Jr.'s great work “Canada under 
the Administration of Lord Dufferin," will 
coûta.n a complete list of these medals with 
the names of the parties who have received 
them, the object for which they were given, 
and the various dates of issue. This will add 
largely to the interest of Mr. Stewart’s book, 
which we learn is being eagerly subscribed 
for.

ARGUMENT.

In this fair, vast Canada of ours, there are 
mines of iron and lead. We gasmen will 
use them, work twenty-four hours, and so 
foster the new branch of trade. Then we 
cnndlemakers would wax full strong, in 
wealth and power and use. Why, think of 
the tallow aud grease all day long we'd boil- 
how can you refuse ? Would that not make 
the heart of the farmer glad, as he ceased to 
toil at the plough ? He no longer at frosted 
crops need feel sad, but to return to his mut
tons to see them grow fat aud sleek on his 
moist meadow-laud. As he thought of the 
tallow, his heart would melt, and his tears 
drop apace on the sand, as, g-ateful our gold 
he smelt. Right royally, too, all the poor 
would feed, iu rich mutton and beef how 
they'd wailow, made cheap and good to 
answer their need, by the high price we'd 

ive for the tallow. And, as we grew rich, 
re'd spend our gold with a lavishness truly 

inviting, on every luxury made and sold— 
too many to put down in writtiug.

REQUIEM.

If some insane Free-trader still did prate, 
and talk of subversion of national law’s we'd 
settle him quickly, smash in his pate, and 
certainly not without cause, lest if spared 
he’d go further and say, with a sneer,had 
icted consistently, and carried out principles 
we held dear, till we'd proved them absurdity. 
If we shut out a gift that nature bestows, at 
less cost on some neighboring lands, because 
it is cheaper in labor or gold than those made 
by our own hands, it is quite right and proper 
to shut out that, which Nature for nothing 
bestows, assured we can make it far cheaper 
than that, and therefore wo nothing can lose. 
'Tis tho last dying groan of the Free-trading 
cuss who has weakened his body and mind, 
till he cares naught for self, won't e'en make 
a fuss for the general good of his kind. 
Though we’ve crushed the life out of him, 
let’s do as he would—with candles from very 
best maker, -light tho poor dead corpse to its 
home in the ground—ior the good of his 
fellows we act undertaker. We'll raise a 
neat headstone over his grave, selected near 
ocean's wild billow, and never he’ll wake his 
country to save (?) till we’ve found a similar 
pillow, by rejecting the sunlight which floods 
o'er our mind, and preferring the darkness of 
sdf are plunged in that gloom with those of 
our kiud, whose sunlight is summed up in 
self. *

R'mrLTS.

Universal prosevity soon would dawn, 
from our wealth spread far and wjde o’er our 
favoured land—such as never yet known— 
till Free Traders themselves would side with 
our views, so unerring, far-reaching and deep 
—all windows and doors be thrown down, 
aud piled, each on each, a useless heap, while 
their places were tilled up with brick or 
stone ov a happy people, rejoicing in light of 
“ heme manufacturer" bright and clear aud 
better than sunlight, thus shut out light, aud 
with all these advantages, not so dear.

There is a homely old proverb, “It's an ill 
bird that fouls its own nest," which has ap
parently escaped the memory of the editor of 
the Whitehall Review. In the last issue of 
that paper one of the contributors proudly 
speaks of it as a “ journal written for aud by 
members of Society." Yet, on another page 
of the same issue, another contributor writes 
thus of the Society for and by whom the 
journal is written “ We have a nobility— 
indeed, we have worse than only the nooility, 
we have a whole society—in all its compound 
aud complicated parts, doing precisely (and 
doirig worse) what the French nobilitv did 
before the days of Terror.'1 And a^ain : 
“ But none tho less is the tone of Society iu 
England deteriorated and vulgarised, ‘and 
more and more with each year does the man 
of culture and feeling shrink from the contest 
of public affairs, leaving the arena to the 
grosser mind and the less scrupulous temper 
of the mere political adventurer or of the 
ambitious capitalist, whilst in social life there 
is a singular similarity to the reckless in
difference, tho contemptuous indecency, the 
curious assumption of democratic ideas, und 
the complete unfaithfulness to old traditions 
which characterised the noblesse of Trance on 
the eve of the great Revolution." When it 
is borne in mind .that this gentleman is de
scribing the Society of which he is a member 
and for which he writes, it must be admitted 
some curious light is thrown on the character 
of the journal and its contributors.—Ex.

According to a Roman correspondent, the 
Pope has sent a private letter to each of the 
sovereigns of Europe, in which he points out 
the evils of tho present state of society, and 
says that as the Papacy finds itself struggling 
alone against the general subversion of order 
and morals. The Pontiff makes one move ap
peal to the sovereigns to put themselves in 
accord with him. Should that appeal fail, 
be believes the time has come for making 
comnmiun cause with the peoples, in order to 
save them from ruin and preserve the faith.

“ I am told," says London 'Truth, “ that 
after the collision on board the two German 
iron-c-lads, the water-tight doors of the fore 
bulkhead on board the Kaiser Friedrich 
—ilhelm were closed with such a want of 
forethought that eight meu who had gone 
into the comportment to endeavour to stop 
the leak, were shut in and drowned like kit- 
ttens iu a bag. Their fate was not found out 
until the ship had been docked at Ports
mouth.”

Readers of Mrs. Beecher Stowe's “Dred" 
will remember how Old Tiff, ou his return 
from the camp-meeting, announces his inten
tion of doing “ sumphiu wicked" at once, 
cos, lor ! massa, if 1 don’t, this yer child nis 
so full o' grace, 1 reckon he'll be carried up 
to Heav'n in a chariot like' Lijah " London 
must on Sunday night 14th July have felt 
something like Tiff, for forty-fire bishops 
preached within its precincts, and after so 
great an outpouring of divine unction, it was 
to be feared that the metropolis on Monday 
would suffer from the inevitable reaction, 
and, like Tiff, go and do “sumphiu wicked.'"

Fortunately these forebodings have 
been fulfilled: and the week has so far 
passed without any frightful out bust of crime. 
There is, however, another point^uf view 
from which t« * regard this episcopal visitation. 
We are told that on a certain occasion the 
presence of ten righteous men would have 
saved a city from distraction. Had there 
been any judgement impending over London 

■Tin Sunday, it is only reasonable to suppose 
that the presence, though only temporary, of 
those forty-live Right Reverend Fatlierl^n 
G..d, would have averted it. Who knfws’ 
then, what we may unconsciously have 
owned to their presence r O *i .*?/< sennurf 
— Loudon paper.

A Slight Cold that we are so apt to 
consider a mere annoyance and treat with 
a corresponding neglect, loo often proves tu 
h- the seed sown for an inevitable han^d— 
Consumption. Immediate and thorough 
treatment is our only safeguard. A tea
spoonful of Roqmsons Fhosyhorized Emulsion 
of Cod Liver Od with Loco-Phosphate <f Lime. 
°fy~n whenever the Cough is troublesome, 
giill afford immediate relief, and if persevered 
w will effect a cure even in the most "bsti- 
ate cases.-—.'Jins.

Prepared >olely by J. H. Robinson, Phar
maceutical i 'heiuist, St. John, N. B., and 
for sale by Druggists and General Dealers.
Price §1.00 per bottle ; six bottles for $0,0(1.

LI



Mysterious Death of a Canadian 
Gentleman.—One Monday, in July, Dr. 
Hardwicke opened an inquest at the Provi
dence Hall, Paddington, on the body of an 
unknown gentleman, who was found dead on 
the previous Thursday, at the British Coffee
house, Praed street. Mr. Edmund Wise, the 
coffee-shop proprietor, said that at nine 
o'clock on Wednesday evening, deceased, a 
well dressed man, entered the premises and 
engaged a bed, paying Is. deposit.saying that 
he would go out ana enjoy a quiet smoke. 
He returned at half-past twelve, and witness 
showed him to the bed-room, and asked if lie 
wir’^ to be called. The reply was, “ No, 
I w® a good rest.” At five o’clock on the 
following 'afternoon, witness went to the 
room, and found him lying in bed dead, 
Police constable Walter Steer, 6 XR, said he 
was also the coroner’s officer for Paddington 
Parish. He received information of the 
death from the last witness, whom he ac
companied to the coffee-house, where he 
found thé deceased as described. He found 
a small bottle, three-parts empty, containing 
laudanum. In the clothes pocket there was 
a two-shilling piece and apiece of paper, on 
which-.v^s written, “Charles H. Woodword, 
Lindaey, Ontario, Canada’"; also a pocket 
book containing some Canadian postage 
stamps and a card, on which was the address, 
“ Freemasons’ Arms, Woelwich. On Satur
day witness proceeded to the latter place, and 
saw the landlord, who said a gentleman, 
giving the name of C. H. Woodward, had 
stayed there two days, and left behind* him a 
bag, a coat, and an umbrella. C)n searching 
the luggage witness found four letters, dated 
last March, from Toronto, and signed “ Flo
rence,’’ apparently from the wife of the de
ceased, and addressed to Mrr U. H. Wood
ward, Lindsey, Ontario, Canada* There 
were also several portraits of a lady, and a 

•pawn ticket for a gold hunter watch, dated 
Julyjlth, on the back of which was written, 
“ lent Walters £2 on this ticket." The medi
cal evidence showed that death resulted 
from suffocation while in a stupor caused by 
laudanum. It was .determined to adjourn 
the proceedings for a month, the coroner and 
jurors being of opinion that with the assist
ance of the press the friends and relations 
would hear of the death and communicate 
with the officer (Steer) at Paddington, 
Green Police-station. The officer was in
structed by the coroner to take the necessary 
steps to preserve the body as long as possible, 
ana then if not identified to cause it to be 
decently interred. The following is a de
scription of deceased :—Age about thirty ; 
height, 6ft. 6in. ; full habit of body ; hair, 
whiskers, and moustache, rather dark, and 
cut short.

Enjoy Life.—Nature gives us grandeur of 
mountains, glens and oceans, and thousands 
of means for enjoyment. We ean desire no 
better when in perfect health ; but how often 
do tlie majority <gf people fuel like giving up 
disheartened, discouraged and worried out 
with disease, when there is no occasion for 
this feeling, as every sufferer can easily obtain 

.satisfactory proof that Green’s August Flower 
will make them as free from disease as when 
born. Dyspepsia and Liver Complaint is the 
direct cause of seventy-five per cent of stjch 
maladies as Billiousness, Indigestion, Sick 
Headache, Costiveness, Nervous Prostration, 
Dizziness of the Head, Palpitation of the Heart 
and other distressing symptoms. Three doses 
lor August Flower will prove its wonderful 
effect. Sample bottles 10 cents* Try it. Davis 
& Dibble, Agents for Fredericton.

NEW GOODS.

DEVER BROS.

HAVE RECEIVED

and now ready for inspection
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At the residence of the bride, on the 6th 
ihst., by the RX. Dr.«*. Brooke, Thomson 
Kennedy, Esq., of Portland, St. John, to Miss 
liuth Annie Campbell uf Fredericton.

£hatbs.
On the ltith inst., after a lingering illness, 

Addie A., beloved wife of A. A. Miller, and 
fourth daughter of W. A. Clark, aged 33 years.

$08*' Funeral to-morrow, Sunday at 4 
o'clock P. M.

In this city, on August 12, James Patrick, 
son of Patrick and Margaret Dover, aged 7 
months. -

At Marysville, on the 6th inst., of Con
sumption, William, third son of William and 
Margaret A. Staples, aged 31 years.

At Kingsclear, on July 29th, Lizzie, daughter 
of Henry and Hellen Si^mronds, aged ten 
months and eighteen days.

At Gibson, on the 8th inst., Maggie May, 
daughter of Asa and Tillie DeLong, aged four 
months aud seven days.

At Gibson, on the 10th inst.. Jacob Mt Keen, 
aged 78 years, deeply regretted by a large 
circle of friends and acquaintances.

At Spring Hill, York County, on the loth 
inst., E. Jane, eldest daughter of the late Isaac 
Murray, Esquire.

CASES AND BALES OF

STAPLE AND FANCY

DRY GOODS
Making one of the

Largest, Cheapest and 
best selected Stocks 

in the Trade.

CHBAT * !

FOR

CASH
AT

L O G AN’S.

A LOT OF

These goods are marked at such 
PRICES as will give (he buyer 
the BEST VALUE in the City.

Dever Bros.
Fredericton, May 26, 1876.

2Utv Adi'crtisrmntts.
PUBLIC SCHOOLS.

N ÜTICE Is hereby given, that the Public
__Schools of this City will be re-opened on
MONDAY next, the lath Inst., at nine o’clock, 
A. M.

It. Is highly desirable that parents should en
deavour to send their childr. n on the opening 
day By order,

CHAS. A. SAMPSON,
Office Board School Trustees, l Secretary. 

Fredericton, August 13, 1878. $

STOW IS THE

Time To Buy.
THE Subscriber offers for sale a number of 

very desirable Building Lots, pleasantly 
situated near -L Mary’s Ferry, and known as a 

part of the Friel Property, said Lots are 5uxldU 
feet In size.

Also adjoining,
15 acres ol good land, with a frontage of 32 pxls 
ui>on tlie Douglas Road, opposite the residence 
of Ttios. E, Hoben, Esq.

Call and examine the above, and get pr ces 
before purchasing elsewhere.

C. E. FRIEL.
August 17—3 nfts.

PRACTICAL
PLUMBING

AND

GAS FITTING!
ESTABLISHMENT.

rilHlS establishment now having two tlmr- 
i- oughlv Phactical Vldmheus and Gas Fit

ters in their employ, are prepared to attend to 
all work entrusted to them in a thorough 
workmanlike manner.

Parties desiring to have their houses fitted 
with all the modern improvements in the 
alxivc business, would do well to apply to us 
for estimates before going elsewhere.

A variety of Globes and Patent Gas lintx- 
ers for sale eheap.

Gas, Steam and Hot 4W0ek Fitting, al
ways in stork.

Orders for Tin Routing promptly attended 
to. Tinsmiths Work of every (inscription, and 
of the best material manufactured to order on 
the premises at shortest notice.

a®* Prices to suit the times. ‘6*8
J.& J. O’BRIEN,

Queen Street Fredericton H. li
F’ton, Aug. 10, 1878.

INSOLVENT ACT OF 1875, 
And Amending Ads.

G. T. Whei.plky, Plaintiff; and Alex
ander Mitchell, Defendant.

A WRIT of attachment has Issued In this 
cause.

Dated at Fredericton, August 14,1878.
E. BYRON WINSLOW,

Official Amtignce.

Notice to Contractors.

NEW STORE.
\Ve keep a full lino of

GLASS,

CROCKERY,

CHINA,

CUTLERY,

AND

SEALED TEN DER8. addressed to the uuder- 
slgncd, and endorsed •* Tender for Post Office, 

&o , at Fp^uerlcton, N. B.,M will be received at 
thisOfltfv, until MONDAY, the 2nd day of tSep- 
tenfbur uexL, at noon, lor the finishing and eom- 
.«letion of the above building.

Plans, Specifications, Ac., can be seen at this 
office, and a! the office of the Collector of Cus
toms, Fredericton, N. B., and on and alter 
THURSDAY, the Stu inst., where forms of Ten
der, Ac., and all necessary information cun be 
obtained. —

Confractd^are notified that Tenders will not 
be considered unless made strictly in accordance 
with the printed forms,aud—in the caseof firms— 
unless there are attached the acvoal signatures 
and the nature of the occupation and place of 
residence of each member of the same.

For the due fultUment£of the contract* satisfac
tory security will be required on real estate, or 
by deposit of money, public or municipal secur
ities, or bank stocks, to an amount of five per 
cent, on the bulk sum of the contract.

To the Tender must be attached the actual 
signatures ol two responsible and solvent per
sons, residents of the: Dominion, willing to be
come sureties for theicarrying out of these con
ditions, as wall as the due performance of the 
works cmbr^^I in the contract.

This Department dues not, however, hind 
Itself tf> accept tbe lowest or any Tender.

By order,
F. BRAUN,

Secretary.
Department of Public works, i 

OTTAWA, August 2nd, lfi78. $
t 1»»4_____________ ________ ;____

PER SCHOONER “ ROUGLH 
diamond; from boston.

Fancy Goods,

From the cheapest to the very 
best. All goods marked ill plain 
figures. Sign of the clip and 
goblet.

E. E. Phair & Co.
Opposite the Normal School.

MESS GOODS,
8, 10, 12, and 15 cts., worth 

double tlie price.

SUN DOWNS
. —AND—

Straw Hats
—AT—

Cost Price!
z —tot—
BLACK AND BROWN

CAM BRIGS,
WHITE PIQUES,

PRINTS cheaper than ever.
------M------

NEW STOCK

GREY AND WHITE

COTTONS,
Parks’. Cotton VVarps.

THOS. LOGAN.
Fredericton, August3, 1876.

CHEAP

EXCDBSIDN TICKETS
NIAGARA FALLS, TORONTO, MON

TREAL, POINT LEVI, (QUEBEC,)
- &c., &r., Ac.

1am instructed to issue Excursion tickets over 
the Intercolonial Railway during the month 
ol August, good to return in 30 days, to the above 
mud places, at the following low rates:—

Niagara Falls and R.'lui n. ................. $211.75
Toronto “ 28.00
Montreal “   18.00
Point Levi (Quebec) and Return ... 14.00
Huinmerside, Charlottetown, Halifax, 

and SL John, Round Trip 10.00.
Tickets can be procured In Fredericton at my 

office only.
JOHN RICHARDS, 

Railway Ticket Agent.
Fton., Aug. 3.

OLD MltTB

SYDNEY COAL !
To arrive on WEDNESDAY next :

A Cargo of Pure Old Mine Sydney Coal, 
thoroughly Screened and Fresh Mined, 

orders left at my Office will he promptly filled. 
As I shall keep only the wry best quality of 

Coal, parties Will run no risk In leaving their

JOHN RICHARDS.
F’ton, July 27, 1878.—Rep.

Just Received
AT

Geo. Halt & Sons,
zirv TxOZ. Palls; 2)00 lbs. Cheese;

\J 50Uoz. Burnett's Extracts;!
1 doz. Smoked Beef Tongues ;

20 “ Salmon; 10 doz.Tomatoes ;
5 Barrels Graham Flour;
1 C tse Epps’ Cocoa ; 23 Cases Corn Starch ; 

30 Boxes Ground Pepper;
2 Barrels Golden Syrup: 30 doz. Bed Cords ; 

2,200 lbs. Confectionery ;
July 2Uth 1878.

PUBLIC NjOTICE.
PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given that the 

Notice and etition required under the pro
visions of “The Canada Temp ranee Act ol 1878,” 

for the bringing of the second pai l ol said Act 
into force and eitect tu the City of ► redericton, In 
the County ol York, in ihu nv'iii".1 of New 
Brunswick , duly signed, haw been this tenth day 
of July, A. D. 1878, deposited !.. the Office of the 
Registrar ol Deeds of the said County ot York 
for public examination.

Fredericton, Jmy loth, A. 1>. 1878.

EXECUTOR’S NOTICE
ALL ERSJNS having any legal claims 

against SIMON H. JOSL1N. late of rince 
W llliam, deceased, are hereby notified to present 

them, duly nloested. lor payment, and all persons 
indebted to said Estate are n quesled to make 
immediate payment to the undersigned.

yNIKL C. JOS LIN,
Executor.

Prince William, July 23, 187.S —tin.

House For Sale!
mi I AT beautifully situated HOUSE and PROP- 
_L KRTY, belonging to tno E-date of the late 
Win. A; MfliCim, Esq.; is now offered for sale. 
The prcperly lias a frontage o; about 70 feet on 
Kunbtiry Street, and runs hark 2uu feet. It In
cludes House and Barn, with a Good Stable and 
Carriage House, Woodshed, Ice House, and 
tiard.'ii, and is one the most desirable localities 
in Fredericton.

ll is now offered lor sale on \ kkv easy terms. 
For ;uvther information apply to A. A. 

STKltl.INt;, Esq., >r l<>
Wm. a. McLean,

Son bury Street,
Fredericton, July 27, 1878. —tf.

6 TXOZ. Pair Waggon Shaft*.
M 25 Setts Waggon Rims;

1 Piece Rubber Drill, and 
3 eases Carriage Boita Irom New York, con

taining 11,500 assorted lengths.
Just received and lor sale by

R. CHESTNUT .V SUNK

GLASS. GLASS
)< >XES Glass now landing, and for

GRANLLAKD SUGAR.

\ T) HLs. Granulated Sugar.
19 For sale by

April 27. GEO. HATT A SONS.

Cheap Travel
EMIGRANT Tickets via tin Intercolonial 

Railway to tip: («rent North West Terri
tory at lower rates than ever livfotv offered. 
Ticket from Boston tu New York ami return, 
for 6'i.ihi, hv the old Colony Railroad and Fall 
River Lin- of Palace Steamers. Magnificent 
Brass and String Bands. No drawing rooms 
or bedrooms can possibly equal the luxuriance 
displayed in th«sy-- steamers. The conductor 
on t vain is g< nth manly and attentive tu 
travellers, ami the attendance on the steamers 
all that - -.1,1-1 !.. -1. sired.

Tiekets toi sale at tin- subscribers office.
JOHN RICHARDS,

HOUSE FOR SALE.
mtlK subscriber otters for sale. Ills Dwelling _L House si untied on King street, West End. 
It basa good burn, shed, a'ud outbuildings, with 
a large yard.

For lui Hier particulars apply to
h. COLWELL.

Fredericton, Aug. 3, 1878.—tins.

INSURANCE!
NORTH BRITISH AND MKRCANT'LE 

INSURANCE COMPANY 
uf Edlubuiigh and London.

COMMERCIAL UNION ASSURANCE
COMPANY

WESTERN ASSURANCE COMPANY
of Toronto.

ROYAL CANADIAN INSURANCE CO.
of Montreal.

TRAVELLERS' LIFE AND ACCIDENT 
INSURANCE COMPANY

The undersigned Is prepared to effect Insurance 
in the above first-class offices on reasonable 
terms. For rates and any other Information ap
ply at the office of

F’ton, June 29.
JULIUS L. INCHES.

TO THE ELECTORS
OF THB

County of York.
GENTLEMEN :- 

In a short time you will be called upon to elect 
• - • - tin thesome person to fill tlie seat In 

mons that I have had the horn
iouse ol Com- 
of holding foro*j<

ten years. It would be somewhat strange If dur-
•*---------- LJ—1—Je\«oj-------

A T)<>XES Glass 
2ÔU X> *ale low by 

May D, 1878. JAMES S. NEILL, j Frederic;* n. >t»y 1», id7e.
R. li. Ticket guit

SCULLY JKOLLINS.
We liav- now in stork a splendid assort-

Black and Blue Worsted Coat
ings ;

West of England, Scotch, and 
American Twéeds ;

A lull line of Broadcloths and
Does ;

Trousering of all description.
I Tl,.. above goods will be made to order in 
first-class style, ami a-perfect lit guaranteed. 
• No Ai.tkhatton Necessary."

Style, Fir. ami PiticE warranted to phase. 
I Thy l"*.

SCULLY & COLLINS.
I Font, Aug. 3, ld7d

log that period, 1 had net made some mistakes, 
and at the same time, offended seme person in 
the dischaige ot my public duty. It has been 
my aim to do the best to further the welfare of 
the whole Domluion, at the same time to keep 
our rovlncial Interests always in view, and to 
support such measures as in my judgement would 
tend to our local advancement. Our interests 
are varied, and to legislate aud bring the whole 
Into harmony Is to my mind a problem yet to be 
solved. The building of Railroads and Canals, 
giving us an Internal communication for the 
Commerce of the country, will help Its solution ; 
but it will take time and money to work it out 
successfully. When we look at the vastness of 
our territory, extending from the Atlantic to the 
Pacifie ueean, and the millions ot acres of Prairie 
land, resting or waiting for man to cultivate and 
bring Into life, we pause with wonder what to 
do! We dare not fi* I ter, we must go forward. 
Years must roll around before we shall reap our 
reward. Our debt must vastly Increase until 
our imputation reach eight to ten millions or 
more. Perhaps then our Revenues will Increase 
faster than our expenditure, without Increasing 
our faxes, or time.-ring at our Tariff yearly, 
giving dissatisfied politicians opportunity to 
make capital out of the changes. During the 
last five years we have been wading deep In a 
commercial crisis, almost without a pause ; and 
not only we, but all tbe nations of the world. 
There has been depression on every side, r id a 
want of confidence in everything that attempts 
to move. No legislation can bring us up to a 
prosperous stand point; only the practice of 
strict economy at home and abroad can help us 
to reach It. Let us start lhe anew, with willing 
hands and hearts, strong to brave the storm fo 
adversity. We have grumblers on every hand ; 
let them grumble ; It will be less work to carry 
t hem along than to stop to satisfy or attempt to 
make them understand. We have other more 
deadly foes who are prowling around looking 
after the Loaves and the Fishes, aud tbe Wedge 
of Gold. Drop them. The world will soon roll 
over them aud hide them from our view. I 
thank you, Gentlemen, for your confidence in 
tbe past ; 1 now ask you for a renewal ol that con
fidence ; and I hope that my course in dealing 
with the trust that you placed In my hands ten 
years ago, has been such as to Justify the re
quest. 1 believe that I have acted In the past 
With a desire to advance your Interests. H re
elected I shall endeavor, aided by ten years ex
perience, to do all that 1 can to promote your 
general welfare. If on the contrary you decide to 
elect some one Ip my stead, I can only say to you 
that 1 will bow to your decision without a protest. 
I will join with you In aiding your representative 
to fill the responsible position in Such a way 
that will at least tend to elevate us as a portion 
ol tlie Dornion in the eyes of the world, 
without attempting to lower by word or 
deed any person In order to build myself up. 
1 shall endeavor to see you all, If possible, before 
the election, In your districts. Should I fall go 
to the polls aud deposit your ballots In my favor. 

I shall ever remain,
Yours faithfully,

Fredericton, July 27,1878.
JOHN PICKARD.

PL1MS0LL FLOUR
ELY PERKIN’S’.

Daily expected 1 Gar Load of the above Flour

HOWLANPS Extra, White Pldgeon, Tea Rose, 
Northern Light, <tc., a .lowest market rates.

F’ton, July 27, 1878,

U M. Me Alpine, M.D.
PHYSICIAN AND SURGEON,

Office, Opposite Esty's Saw Mill, West Eni>,
Queen Street, Fredericton, N. B.

July 21).—3m.

with 
t, of 

IIOTO-

CD-PAHTÏBEHSHIP101
muE undersigned has this day associate 
I him In business, Mr. Geo. A. Buckh 

Boston, for the purpose of carrying on the 
graph Business In all Its branches. A

J. F. McMUR&AY.
July 17, 1S7S j

carTd.
fllHE subscribers are now prepared to make 
L 1‘holographs in the latest styles and at the 

lowest possible prices.
Photographs $2.00 per dozen. Cabinets $1,00, 
nd finished In the very best manner, 
gar* Pictures copied and enlarged, 
on hand,"a large stock of Frames In Walnut 

Rosewood. Gilt, and Velvet. Picture Framing.
Mouldings of every description on hand and 

made up to order free.
Call and see specimens and prices.

McMURRAY & BUCKHARDT.
F’ton, July 17, 1878

TEA. TEA.
75 Half chesto tea>

Just received, and for sale low.
GEO. HATT & SONS,

July 20 1878. 5,

public notice:
1 >UBLIC Notice Is hereby given that the Notice 
1 and Petition required under the provisions 
of “ The Canada Temperance Act of 1878,” for the 
bringing of the second part of said Act Into force 
and effect In the City of Fredericton, In the 
County of York, in the Province of New Bruns
wick, duly signed, will be deposited at the office 
or the Registrar of Deeds, in and for the County 
of York, on THURSDAY, the eighth day of 
August next, for ublic examination.

Fredericton, July 18th, A. D. 1878.
Sins.

To my Customers

ELY PERKINS desire to thank his customers 
everywhere throughout this great country, 

for the bountiful patronage received during the 
past from them, and respectfully solicits a con
tinuance of the same in the future.

In store now for the “ people ” a large stock of 
goods, at remarkably low prices; and 1 am re
ceiving, almost dally, fresh lots ol Flour, Corn 
and Oatmeal, Pork, Fish, Salt, Molasses. Teas, 
Tobbacco-, Ac., which will be sold at lowest 
market rates, as usual.

F’ton, July 20.

Received to-day,
1 CASE

^HITE PIQUES,
Hamburg Edgeings

AND

INSERTIONS.
DEVER BROS.

July 13.

Boarders Wanted.
rpWO or three Itonrders can Iw comfortably nc- 
_L eoinmodated and at moderate rates by ap
plying to the subscriber.

Mrs. F. J. KEARNEY, 
King Street.

F’ton. July 13th, 1878.

OATS. OATS.
Per Train this darj.

Customers supplied at reasonable rates.

Ely PerKlns'

WIIOLKSALE and RETAIL

FLOUR STORE.
F’tqu, July 27, 1878,

Millinery, &c.
OSTRICH

FEATH E R3,

Fancy Feathers,

Bird’s Wings, &e.

RACES,

ALBION HOUSE.
-tot-

F. B. EDGECOMBE,

(late Miller & Edgecombe.)

-lot-

RIBBONS, FLOWERS, &eJ Staple an-d Fancy

Black Crapes, waterpoof ; 
“ Mantle Velvets ;
“ Cashmeres ;
“ and Colored Silks.

Kit The M1LLIXKRY DEPARTMENT 
is now very complete and is in charge of a 
thoroughly competent Milliner who gives 

special care to nil orders.

P. McFEAKS,
XVilmot’s Building,

F’ton, July 27.

DRY GOODS.

CHEAP

Cottons, &c.
2 CASES DUCK ;
2 “ TICKINGS ;
2 » PRINTS ;
6 Bales GREY COTTONS; 
2 Cases WHITE COTTONS

Cheap Dress Goods, 

CARPETS,
close of the season will sell the balance on 
hand will all the remnants still lower to 
clear.

P. MePeake,
*
Wilmot’s Building.

F’ton, July 27.

“Marble Hall.”

Jas. R. HOWIE
HAS opened a very large and superior stock ol 

seasonable goods, and Is prepared to give 
ms bust attention to the requirements of his 

numerous customers and the public generally.
HI8 STOCK COMPRISES :

WORSTED COATINGS ;
WEST OF ENGLAND, CANADIAN, 

SCOTCH aud GERMANT W BEDS ; 
BLACK and BLUE BROADCLOTHS 

aud VENETIANS ;
BLACK AND BLUE DOES ;

HIS rcaily-maUv Clothing anil KiiiuUhlrig 
Ootxlti Lie, artmetito are now complete wilti 
a targe and stylish stock.

A SPLENDID LOT OP
FAMED EDINBURGH

(Rubber Overcoats and Ulsters,
Just received, which will be sold cheap.

The publie will find it to their advantage to 
Inspect my stock before purchasing elsewhere. 

£ar A good fit guarantceu In every case,'155^.

JAMES il. IIOW1E,
Marchant Tailor and Clothier,

Queen Street,
(next door to Bray le y House.) 

Fton., May 4.

T W. SMITH.
Just opened a line and fashionable line uf 

Gents’ and Youths' Fur llats. which will be 
sold cheap for cash at

THOS. VV. SMITH.

A large assortment, direc t from the factory, 
of Gents' white and fum y shirts at

TllUS. VV. SMITH.

rallies wishing their shirts culls or colhm 
piadc to order, van do so by calling at

THUS. VV. SMITH.

As usual you can have either cloth or cash 
for Wool at

THUS. VV. SMITH.

Thomas \V. Smith cordially invites inspec
tion of his immense stock of Cloths. Clothing, 
llats, Caps, and Gents Furnishing Goods,
which lit* will sell at hotiom prices.

April 20, I87s.

GAS FITTING,
PLUMBING, &c.

UK subscriber Keeps on la
ment of

i-l a large assort-T
TINWARE

of every description, and m i le to ndcr
■ He has engaged lhe servlet": of >1", WILLIAM 
REID, who is thoroughly auquaim'-i wi" li Gas 
Fitting, Plumbing, Well Buriiij. and putt ing in 
Pumps,

SOLE AGENT

El,MS'

l'iif.Mit Unt-ncr

We make it u specially to 
regulate lhe above when pulling 
them up.

WE would thank the public for past 
favors, and invite a further inspection 

of our STOCK, which is

THOROUGHLY ASSORTED

—FOR THE—

Summer Trade.

YORK STREET
FLOUR STORE 1

WHITTIER & HOOPER have the follow
ing brands in stoc k :

Hiixall,
Reliance,

Dickson,
Chesterfield,

Favorite,
Sea Foam,.

National,
Union Pacific,

Family Pride,
Gibb’s Befit,

Ringleader.
New Nation,

Globe,
• M' mesota Bakers, 

Fault’ess,
White Pigeon.

Also “Peerless” Comment (every barrel 
warranted.)

WIIITTIER & HOOPER,
York Street.

Finit July 2ii, 1878.

Fraser, Wetmore & Winslow,
ATTORMKS and BAEillSIEBS at LAW,

Solicitors, Conveyancers, etc. 
MOXEY SEC.OTIATED,and LOASS MADE 

Fton., April 13th, 1878.

MY friend stop that cough. If you can’t 
stop it, G. L. Atherton's Cough Mixture 

can. If you don’t believe, try it.
G. L. ATHERTON & CO.

June 22.

Haxall Flour.
100 A.RRELS HAXALL FLOUR.

J ust received it
GEO. HATT & SONS.

July 21) 1878.

WHOLESALE AMI RETAIL
(Orders by letter promptly answered.)

F. B. EDGECOMBE,

Queen Street Fredericton,

Opposite Normal School.

P. S.—We have reduced a Lot of Goods 
in certain departments tu clear,

F. B. E.
June 22.

INTEltCOLONlAL RAILWAY.

Cheap Travel.

GRAND OPPORTUNITY FOR HOLI
DAY EXCURSIONISTS.

I am instructed to sell during .... ___
July and August, Excursion Tickets ov 

above Hallway, good for 30 days, as follow- :
Round Trip Tickets to Summerslde, Cimitullu- 

towu, Plctou, Halifax and St. John, at the low
rate of............................................*10.04»

From St. John to Summerslde, Charlottetown 
and Return, - - * , . 67.04»

Can be obtained In Fredericton only at
JOHN RICHARDS

Railway Ticket Office.
July 13.

WE will bo plea fod tu furnish as \juaiiy 
customers as will call, with any or all 

the goods usually found in a first-class Drug 
Store.

G. L. ATHERTON & CO.
June 22.

ITEW STORE I
Just received per schdoner aud rail :—

2/^IASKS LAMPS,all styles; 1 cask China 
\j Tea Setts ; 1 cask Cheap Chips and Sau
cer8; 1 cask Plates, all sizes; 3 casks Preserve 

Jars, all sizes.
The above goods are all marked In plain figures. 

Sign of the Cup and Goblet,
E. E. PHAIR 4 CO.,

June 22 s Opposite Normal School.

I, CLAPBOARDS,
<&c., <£<o

THE Subscriber keeps constate-'' on hand 
and for sale a large stock ofvltmgies, Clap

boards, and others iwed Lurnbc hieli he oilers 
at lower rates than any other dealer In the City. 
The above LuiiiImt is manufactured on the 
Nacawlca by Mr. P.luder, and Is superior to a 
great portion of tb»- Lumber that comes to this 
market. Persons requiring bills of scan til n, Ac. 
sawed loonier can save money by leaving their 
order with me a low days before the Lumber Is 
required.

Respectfully yours,
DANIEL LUCY, Queen St.,

Fredericton «it.li July, 1878

HAYING TOOLS
Now in stock and for sale at bottom prices :

a r- tv >Z. A mvrican aud Ca nadian Scy thes 
_|J 5 d«»z. English Griffin Scythes ;

12 doz. Key tie Snaths $
1 «• Iron Mcyt-he Snaths ;

12 “ liny Forks;
15 “ 14 fork Handles; («1 doz. Rakes ;
25 boxes Scytne Stones; ti Hay Pitchers ;
1} doz. Hay Fork Pulleys.
2 ton Grind Stones.

July ti
JAMES 8. NEILL.

L

All orders promptly attended to, and work 
satisfactorily done.

Gas Fittings always in stock .

A. LIMERICK,
York Street.

F’ton, April 20, 1878.

EVERY LADY AND GENTLEMAN

SUUUI.D ttAVI" 1 Ml:

ACADIA

POCKET WISP,
MAM FAi lt KKD HV

REED & REED.
Jf’tQO, July 27, 1878,

THRESHING MACHINES 
^WOODCUTTERS
SEND FOR CATALOGUE.

SMALL & FISHER.
WOODSTOCK. N. B.

NORTH BRITISH & MERCAN 
TILE INSURANCE CO.

OK UDINHURUIl A LONDON.

A change having been made In the manage
ment of the business of this old established 

first-class Company, by which the undersigned 
is allowed mere latitude than heretofore, lie is 
prepared to ettect insurance against loss or 
damage by lire on nearly all descriptions of 
property on as reasonable terms as any other 
office of equal standing.

Three years policies on first-class private dwel
lings issued.

JULIUS L. INCHES.
June 2Ü.

PAPER ! PAPER ! !
OAA T> E A MS assorted Straw Paper. 
aUU JA. UH) Reams Manilla, lor Dry Goods 

Trade (Superior)
12U Reams Brown Wrapping, from (lets, to 50 

cts. lier Ream.
Ottered to the Trade at manufacturers prices.

JOHN RICHARDS.
F’ton, Jul.v2U.—Rep.

NOTICE.
ALL persons who are indebted to the late lirm 

ofSegee A <*o.,and whose accounts remained 
unpaid on the With August, will take notice that 

they will then be placed in the hands of an At
torney for collection. All accounts paid previous 
to that date must be paid only to Geo* W. 
Si IILEYer. niul all debts due by the late firm 
will be presented to him for payment, 

fton, August iu. fa7b.-2uib

CABINETJKAKING.
JAS. D. HAXTX.OIT,

CABINET MAKER
AND

UNDERTAKER .
King Street, Fredericton, N. B.

ALL kinds of Furniture made and repaired at 
. short notice and at reasonable rates.

Ordersfor Undertaking from the town and 
country attended to with promptness.

Picture Framing a Speciality.
F’ton, May 18, 1878.

New Livery Stable.
CHE Subscriber wishes to Inform the public 

that he has opened a

LIVERY STABLE
—ON—

Westmorland St., near Queen St
will always keep ready for custo mers

FIRST CLASS TURN OUTS,
SECOND TO NONE IN THE CITY.

H.- hoi>cs by strict attention to business and 
Reasonable «barge* to merit a fair share ol 
public patronage.

J. A. RUSSELL
Fton., May 4.—3m.

Organs & Pianos.
The subscriber Is prepared to furnish

FLA.ITOS <56 OARGITS

(Each Instalment Wahhanted)

atlLoweat Prices and favorable 
terms.
E. CADWALLADER.

-2SBT Residence Sunbury Street.
Fredericton, July ti, 1878.

II CROCKERY
CUPS and SAUCERS,

PLATES,

Pitchers and Basins.

rUST received another large lot of the above 
articles of the cheapest quality, same as last.

E. E. PHAIR & CO.,
Opposite Normal School.

F’ton, June L

Gentlemen Electors
OF THFf

County of York.
I SHALL be a Candidate at lhe' approaching 

Election for the representation Of this County 
iu the house of Commons. I may tell you frank

ly that lam opposed to the present Administra
tion, believing that Its policy from the beginning, 
and all along, has been one detrimental to the 
Interests of tlie Dominion, and fraught with ruin 
to the whole Country.

As soon as Parliament is dissolved, I shall com
mence to visit the various localities throughout 
the County, and give my velws upon Dominion 
matters, as well ils expose, to the best of my 
ability, the reign of mal-admlnlstratlon which 
lias marked the career of the Mackenzie regime. 
In the mean time, I ask you not to pledge your
selves to any other candidate.

1 have the honor to be, Gentlemen,
Your obedient servant,

C. H. B. FISHER.
F’ton, June 1, 1878.

June 1st, 1878.

200 barrels of Flour. Meal, 
and Fish.

LANDING this day for the people,—quality 
goods—prices very low.

ELY PERKINS,
„„ his Wholesale and Retail Flour Store, F’ton, June 1,1878.

Scrap Pictures.
LARGEST Lot, best assortment, nicest variety 

in the City. Scrap Book Pictures and Bordering.
™rWe m,111 8cl1 the »bove at greatly reduced rates. 
We will cut out sheets to suit purchasers.

F’ton, April 13, 1878.
J. L. BEVERLY, 

Coy’s, Block.

LAND FOR SALE.
E arc Instructed to offer the following Lots 
of Land for sale :W

A Lot situate in the Parish of Douglas on the 
Western side of tbe Old Cardigan Road, and ly
ing between the Old Cardigan Road and the 
Royal Road, being a part of Lot number two, 
granted to John Colling and conveyed by the late 
Benjamin Wolhaupter, containing forty acres 
more or less.

Also a Lot situate In the Parish of Southamp
ton, adjoining on the southeast a tract of land 
granted to Michael Knapp and five others on the 
Nackawicac Stream, and known as Lots Num
ber One and Two, granted to Henry Morehouse 
and George Morehouse, containing ,our hundred 
and forty acres, conveyed by Thomas Murray to 
the late Benjamin Wolhaupter.

For terms and particulars apply to 
FRASER, WETMORE & WINSLOW,

F’toû, April 3, 1878. 8°11Clt0re’

MONEY TO LOAN.

$500 TOL~°--N UPON REAL
Apply to 

F’ton, May 25.

security.

W. WILSO V, 
Barrister.

20,000 Rolls
HOUSE PAPER,

JUST RECEIVED.

English Room Papers I !
From 6 vents up, up, up.

M. S. HALL.

HALL I’APEK!

PARLOR PAPER!

KITCHEN PAPER!

BEDROOM PAVER!

DINING R000M PAPER!

All New styles and Patterns

Friends and customers who have been so good 
lu the past, will confer a great favor by continu
ing their custom in the future. They will 1- 
ways find a place where they will be well served.

HALL’S BOOKSTORE,
Opposite Cify Hall.

F’ton, April 13, 1878.

î 7ITR 7* *• T1irF**i| r
-re

Novelty Oil Cans.

JTST received a lot of Novelty Oil Cans, a 
new and useful article.

10 Dozen Snow Shovels 1 dozen Coal Sifters.
R. CHESTNUT & SONS.

FOR THE LADIES.

IN order to accommodate our Lady Customers 
we have accepted the Agency, In this City, 

lor M< CALL’S NEW YORK PATTERNS,a case 
of which we have now received in all the latest 
styles.

P. McPEAKE, 
Wilmot’s Building,

F’ton, May 18, 1878.

New Brunswick Railway.

SUMMER ARRANGEMENT.

CLOSE connection is made at Woodstock bj 
Express Trains, with Trains to and from 

St. Stephen, St. Andrews, Bangor, Portland, 
and Boston, and at Fredericton, with Trains 
to and from St. John.

Pasture. Pasture.

THL mbscriber can furnish a substantially 
fenced andwel1 watered pasture lor a limited 
numbe'r of horses the coming season.

I. PEABODY.
Douglas, May 18,1878.

CLAPBOARDS,
Flooring and Sheathing.

11 HE Subscribers would Inform those in want 
. ol the above that they have now In stock :

0 M. SPIiL’CE CL VPBOKDS, all qualities.

IK) M. Dit Y SPRUCE FLOORING,
Rough and Dressed.

—ALSO,—

Pine and Spruce Sheathing, 
DOORS, SASHES, BLINDS,

MOULDINGS, &c., &c.,
hand, or made to order at short liotice, at 

1’HIl KS TO SUIT THE TIMES,

g§r Please call at Factory Cor. Queen 
and SYMmxSrREETs.

J C Risteea <& Co.
F’ton, Jximj. 1.

ON and after MONDAY, May Gth, 1878 
Trains will run as follows :—

Express Trains Leave
GIBSON, 2.30, P. M. for Woodstock, Fort 

Fairfield, Caribou and Grand Falls. 
WOODSTOCK, 7.20, A. M. for Gibson and 

intermediate stations.
WOODSTOCK, 6.1U, P. M. Fort Fairfield, 

Caribou and Grand Falls.
CARIBOU, 4.1U, A. M. for Woodstock and 

Gibson.
GRAND FALLS, 4.00, A. M. for Woodstock 

and Gibson.
Mixed Trains Leave

GIBSON, 8.00, A. M. for Woodstock, Fort 
Fairfield, Caribou and Grand Falls. 

WOODSTOCK, 11, A. M. for Gibson, Fort 
Fairfield, Caribou and Grand Falls. 

CARIBOU, Ô.45, A. M. for Gibson, Wood- 
stock.

(3^The Express and Mixed Trains connect 
at Gibson with Night Boat to and from St. 
John.

T. HOBEN, Superintendent. 
Gibson, May 11,1878.

NOTICE^
Resuming 13iisiness.

TIHE subscriber begs to notify Ills friends anil 
_ the public generally that he has again com
menced business, and will be found in the riore 
lately occupied by Mr. A. Lottimcr, and op
posite the Stone Barracks, where he will be 
liappy to meet his old customers aud the put-lie 
generally.

A good stock of Groceries and Provisions 
kept constantly on hand as heretofore.

Call and see

M. MORAN.
Flou.. May 4, 1878.

SHIRTS. SHIRTS. SHIRTS.

DRESS Shirts, Dress Shirts, Colored Shirts, 
Colored .Shirts.

THUS. W. SMITH.
Merchant Tailor.

WE arc prepared to take orders for Dress aud 
Colored Shirts. Any style of Collar or 

Shirt made to order at short notice, Purelinneu 
in Collais and Shirt Fronts.

A custom shirt will cost no more than a ready
made one.

orders'solicited /
THOS. W. SMITH.

Golden Fleece.

Just Opened:

-1ST E3 W-

CARPETS
-IN—

BRUSSELS,
TAPESTRY, 2 and 3 ply, 

WOOL, IIEMP and STAIR.

RUGS, MATS,
AND

Cbumb Cloths.

JOHN M’DONALD.
Fton., May 4, 1878.

FtOti., May 4.
(Jueen Street.

JOHN RICHARDS,
Insurance Agent,

(.Y,vZ iloor to people's Honk, Fton.) 

Representing the following first-class Offices :
English.— QUEEN, LIVERPOOL and 

LONDON & GLOBE, NORTHERN, IM
PERIAL.

American.—/ETNA, HARTFORD, and 
PIHKNIX.

Canadian.—BRITISH AMERICA, and 
NATIONAL.

Ai,so :—Agent lor tl.. le f f Railway Tickets 
to all parts of North America.

F’ton, April le, 187)

Ik



Eitrmtw. I cook, would comprise the kitchen house- ! August was drawing to

(Continued.) 
THE

LADY OF ATHERTON HALL
—OR—

THE MILLINER’S FORTUNE

close. The
hold. Mrs. Winthrop might take with middle of September Mrs. Winthrop was 
her as many attendants as she chose. to leave Bellcmonte, and return to 

Winifred immediately commenced her Maplewood, where she would remain 
preparations for leaving Washington, until the winter session of Congress 
Two days afterward she set forth, Mr. should usher in the gay season at Wash- 
Win throp accompanying her as an escort; mgton.
and Rosy her own maid, to attend to the ! It was a bright summer day, and the 
personal wants of her mistress. unusual coolness as the air had invited to

*Aftcr seeing his wife safely installed at out of door exercise. Winifred had in-

CllAFTER VI.

THE WOR1 D*S HONORS AND A SEASON S 
MYSTERIES.

Tidings are long deferred, and anxious-

Bcllemonte, Mr. Winthrop b .de her fare 
well and returned to Washington.

Bellemonte was a wildly beautiful spot, 
in the near vicinity ol the lofty hills

dulged herself in a very long walk, and 
being quite weary, she went to her bed 
earlier than was her custom. Willie had 
coaxed mamma to lie down beside him

known as t =e Blue Ridge. It was thickly and tell him a story ; anti the simple tale 
i wooded with fir-trees of a stunted growth ; j finished, the two, mother and child were 

ly expected, came at last. T. e political | and half the plantation was covered with locked in slumber.
canvass for a senator to Congress, from 
the district in which Mr. Wint rop resid
ed, had been a close and laborious one, 
but it was over at length, and Milford 
Winthrop was the successful candidate. 
His name was enro led among the honor
ables of > is country ; there was a seat in 
the senate l.all, at Washington, waiting 
for his occupancy.

He was very proud of the result, won 
by his money more t an by ; is worth, and 
he entered his wife’s room with an elastic 
step. He was the bearer of important 
tidings, and i.e gave her them with an air 
of extreme satisfaction.

“ Mrs. Winthrop, you are a senator's 
• wife.’

She bowed her head over her child, and 
simply said, in reply.

4 Very well, Mr. Winthrop.’
Three months spent in preparation, and 

then the newly elected sen,tor and his 
wife set out for Washington. Winifred 
had hoped to be left at home, but Mr. 
Winthrop was proud of i.er regal beauty, 
and tyis beauty cou.d on y be gratified by 
the display of his treasure. He was not 
content with admiring her himse.f ; he 
wanted others to see and appreciate the 
jewel he had in his possession, and no 
consideration for his lady’s wishes would 
have induced him to forego the gratifica
tion of t-.is feeling.

So to t.e gay capital went Mrs. Win
throp and her child. ,

An elegant mansion, on Madison .'■'quare 
received them, in whose spacious di awing 
rooms Mrs. Wint,rop held receptions un
equal.ed in brilliancy even by those of 
the President himself-

Her resplendent beauty and queenly 
bearing were the constant themes of 
W ashing ton society. The je ne sais quoi of 
her grace, and the statuesque repose of 
her perfect features filled every beholder 
witii admiration. Her dresses were 
copied, her sayings quoted, and she be
came the model for nil the ladies in the 
fashion-hafunted capital.

Once, and once only, during the season, 
had the long-silent chords of love been 
stirred in the bosom of the fair Mr-. Win
throp.

A party of inspection were dispatched 
to New Yorix, by the Administration, to 
examine some water-works there which 
hak been comp;ained of as defective. 
Some of t .e gentlemen on t ;e committee 
took their wives with t;,em for the plea
sure of the trip, and by invit.tiou Wini
fred accompanied Senator Gordon and his 
lady.

It was a beautiful day in early summer 
—calm, cool and cloudless, and Wind red 
wandered off a little way from her party, 
and directly found herse,f standing on 
the buay, from whence a European 
steamer was about to sail. e glanced 
hurried y over the passengers, and was 
about turning away, when an unaccount
able thrill shot through her being. She 
coukl neither explain nor analyze t e feel
ing ; it was a return of old memories and 
emotions w..ich she had believed long 
since in ashes. Some person brushed 
hastily past ner—so near that his arm 
grazed the folds ol her shawl. She lifted 
her eyes and gazed after him. His firm 
step sounded on the connecting plank ; 
his dark hair was tossed and threaded by 
the fresh ocean breeze ; and for one little 
moment t ie form of Gerard Middleton 
daguerreotyped itself against the sky

Then the bell sounded ; the moorings 
Mere cast of!) and the gallant boat steam 
ed rapidly down the river. Winifred en 
te red the oltice and looked over tue list 
of passengerz. Die . very first line was 
filled witu what she was looking for ;

G traid Midditto n from Li onion bound to 
Havre via Liverpool "

huge boulders, which the spring Hoods Wil ie’s head was nestlei} close to his 
from time to time had rolled down from mother’s bosom, her bright, soft curls 
the mountains. mingling with the brown rings that clus-
x The old mansion itself was dreary and tend around his full white forehead, 
weird enough for any tale of darkness I Winifred slept uneasiiy-a vague sense 
that might be related of it. It was a of insecurity had oppressed her all the 
house where men had lived and died ; 1 day, and her slumber was troubled with 
and one of oui noblest poets say that all wild dreams and distorted visions, 
such arc haunted houses.’ ! lhe touch of some cold substance

The rooms were low and dark from the 1 upon her lace awoke her. She knew not 
creeping vines that covered the windows; w at this substance was, but it struck an 
the wainscots were black with age, and icy chill to her heart. She lifted her hand 
worm eaten in many places. Tuo c.;am to push itaw iy, and that wild, unearthly 
bers wore mostly hung with tapestry, once i ‘ Ha 1 ha 1 ha! ' heard once before, burst 
wrought in beautiful patterns of gorge- ; on the air.
ous colors, by fair lingers now moldering ! With a terrified cry Winifred sprang

Ti.e August heats were approaching, 
but Congress had not yet concluded its 
session. An unusual press of business 
still detained the august body at the me 
tropolk, but most of the members farni 
lies had left town for some rural place of 
resort.

Winifred begin to languish for cool 
air of t .e country ; and Mr. Wint'.rop 
proposed t.ott she should spend a few 
weeks at Newport or t ,o Virginia Springs. 
To t:iis she objected ; she wanted rest and 
quiet rather than a mere change of excite 
ment; some retired place in the country 
would answer every purpose.

Sue had heard of the-line natural
scenery of Rappahannock county, and she 
desired to pass the r, mainder of the sum 
mer in some litt:ê village of that moun 
tit in ous region.

At the ment.on of Rappahannock 
county Mr. Winthrop became more 
strangely agitated.

‘ Madam, you will do me a favor by 
never again referring to Lis out-of-the 
w.ay p ace as a summer residence, 't his 
plan is abominable.’

‘ Why should you object, sir, to a section 
bt country justly celebrated for its salu 
brio us airs and beautiful scenery ? Since 
it meets my wis .es, 1 hardly see what 
cause you have f.»r interfering in t e mat
ter !’ Winifred spoke coldly and haughtly 
—and lie replied as coldiy.

‘ 1 have sufficient cause. My son is to 
go with you, 1 presume; and it becomes 
me to see t tat he is carried to a proper 
place. As for my reasons for taking ex
ception to Rappahannock cDunty, it is 
sufficient that I object !'

And for i he time the subject dropped.
A few days afterwards, Mr. Winthrop 

obtained leave of absence from congres
sional duties, and took a journey into the 
interior of Virginia. When t.e returned 
lie declared that his obtenons to Rappa
hannock county were entirely removed. 
Business he said, had called him into that 
section, and he had found it all that could 
be desired for a temporary sojourn. So 
well had he been pleased, that !.e had cn-

perchance like tueir work ; and the furni
ture—a;l of dark oak, must have belonged 
to another generation.

A large portion of the house was unin
habitable ; but in the n >rth wing, facing 
the mountains, three apartments, on the 
first floor, had been titred up, not only 
comfortably, but luxuriously.
" The sleeping-room of Winifred only re
gretted that the basement was at this 
pomt so very high as to preclude a.l idea 
of getting to the ground from the spaci
ous balcony. She thoug .t she would have 
liked to go out for her walks, from this 
room, rather than be obliged to traverse 
the whole length of a gloomy corridor, 
amid the ruins, to reach the hall door.

Bqllemonte was the property of a family 
by the name of Brandon, the only remain
ing member of which was far away. And 
this was all the information that Wini
fred could obtain by questioning Aunt 
Phillis, the colored housekeeper, who 
was remarkably taciturn for one of her 
class.

One apartment of the old house, re
scued from tLe general decay by recent 
repairs, was a very Blue Beard’s chamber 
of horror to the fancy of Winifred. It 
was much like the other rooms in its vi
cinity, save that across the windows were 
strong iron bars ; and the doors were 
secured with treble bolts upon the outside.
'1 here was no fire-place or other conveni
ence for warmth, and the wabs were 
covered with thick green baize.

Phiilis,’ said Mrs. Winthrop, seeking 
the old woman in the kitchen, ‘ there is 
a room in clo se vicinity to mine that has 
aroused curiosity.’

‘Deed, missus, dats mighty cur’us,’ re 
plied Phibis, giving the sauce pan she 
was scouring a vigorous rub with her 
black band.

Can you tell me what it was used for ? 
The room with the bolt on the outside of 
the door, and the walls covered with 
green flannel, I mean.’

Like enough it was the parlor.’
But the bars across the windows and 

the lack of n fire place, and the green 
cloth?’ continued Winifred interroga 
tively.

Bars to keep the owls out, and green 
good for bad eyes, I've beam say. Seems 
to me, missus is mighty squisiti.e !’

And with this reisonabie solution of 
the green-room mystery, Winifred w 
obliged to content herself.

The days passed pleasantly enough 
Belleuionte, save that the mistress had 
too much time for thought. She was 
alone once more ; free Ito enjoy undis 
turbed the society of heiv darling child 
now a beautiful boy ofAwo years ; but in 
spite of the sweet satisfaction, she found 
her thoughts constantly recurring to the 
pleasant evenings spent in the parlor at 
Atherton Hall with Gerard Middleton.

And, try as she would, those old memo 
ries could not be stifled ; and when the 
anguish they caused became too great to 
bear, she would take little Willie in her 
arms and set out on a long ramble over 
the hills.

One August night, Mrs. Winthrop sat 
in her chamber trying to read ; Willie 
slumbered in his crib by her side ; Rosy 
was in bed in the adjoining room, and 
everything around the house was hushed 
to the profoundost quiet.

It had been one of those sultry day 
peculiar to ripe summer, and the dull 
torpid atmosphere was prolific to repose 
Her book was uninteresting ; the la i p 
burned dimly; a house fly droned lazily 
on the. window ; and Winifred, acted 
upon by surrounding influence, sank back 
in her chair and fell asleep.

She was awakened suddenly by some 
strange sound. The lamp had gone out, 
but the starlight streamed fairly into 
the room. Plainly discernable in the 
gloom of the place was a tall,gaunt figure 
standing erect between the starlight and 
the window, from which the curtain was 
looped back. A human figure, with eyes 
like ,ive coals, and long hair, white as 
snow, streaming around it like a shroud ! 
This horrible shape advanced and leaned 
over the bed of little Willie ; one skinny 
hand was extended, bearing aloft a glit
tering knife ; the other held back the 
delicately-embroidered silk of the cover
let from the form of the innocent sleeper!

Winifred, with a fierce cry, leaped to 
her feet and c .nfronted the strange visi
tant.

A wild, demoniac‘Ha! ha! ha!' burst 
from the creature’s lips, and simulta
neously it melted away, as by some in
visible agency,, leaving the terror-stricken 
mother alone with her child.

Rec vering herself by a powerful effort 
Winifred searched the room with the 
strictest scrutiny^ She left no nook nor 
corner unexamined—yet she discovered 
nothing. She looked to the doors and 
windows—they were securely fastened, 
and yet a guest had been admitted to hel
ve ry bed chamber.

it was not a dream ; she was fully con
vinced of that. It was something real 
and tangible, but of what nature? She 
did not believe in supernatural appear
ances ; she was not superstitious ; and 
yet a cold, shuddering thrill ran through

from the couch and peered into the gloom. 
The same demon face, with horrified 
blood red eyes and snow-white hair, 
hovered above her I The same savage 
teeth, with the lips drawn tightly away 
f»om them, glitterred before her 1

Winifred bounded forward, and seiz
ing t e he,avy bronze candlestick, hurled 
it at th • intruder. The light was extin
guished as the missile fell ; there was a 
dull, dead sound as of t ,e closing of a 
great door at some immeasurable distance 
—and then the silence of death fell upon 
the chamber.

Willie slept quitely in his bed, and 
Winifred stood alone in the centre of the 
floor, c

CHAPTER VII.

It
THROUGH THE SHADOW OF DEATH, 

was a h >rrible mystery ! Winifred

gaged an old mansion a lew miles .beyond her as she he'd the babe to her breast.
Warren ton -Close to the Clue Ridge— 
and caused it to be fitted up for the re 
ceptiou of iiis wife and child.

Bel lemon tti’—so the place was called 
had been a lino old estate, but the family 
to which it belonged were mostly dead ; 
and ui late, Bellemonte had been sadly

Mr. Winthrop had secured trusty

She watched the night away, for she 
could not have slept with that strange, in
explicable fear at at her heart. She re
solved to say nothing to any one of the 
occurence"; Rosy was exceedingly timid, 
and the negroes invariably kept one eye, 
at least, out for ghosts, and they would 
be afraid to remain m, the house if they 
once got wind of the idea that the place

ncgio and his wife to preside over the \ was haunted ; and she had no wish to be 
esLhlidiinent; and this worthy -couple, left alone. So she kept silent and watch- 
witli Jack the coachman, and Fanny, the ful.

longed yet trembled, to fathom it. She 
hoped not to bo obliged to ask for aid. 
She would rat her encounter all the dan
ger, if danger there was, and run all the 
risks.

Night followed nigh^. and during the 
dark hours that determined woman never 
closed her eyes. What little rest she had 
was taken by day, wuen the household 
were astir, and Rosy awake to take charge 
of the child.

Winifred’s father had but one brother^ 
named George ; and this George Ather
ton was one of the bravest and most dar
ing men in the country, lie had hardly 
earned the title of colonel, and though 
now an old man, fie had always taken a 
great de.ight in teaching his neice the 
use of warlike weapons. To please the 
old co.one), the girl had taken lessons in 
fencing, .and was quite an adept in the 
use of lire arms. In a sportive moment 
her father had presented her with a case 
of pistols, and these little desperate wea
pons had been for years in the false bot
tom of her trunk.

Now she took them out, loaded the 
barrels carefully, and placed them on the 
stand by her bedside, resolved that if she 
should be again favored with%a visit from 
the mysterious fiend that had twice ap
peared to her, to try the eWect of cold 
lead upon it.

But it did not seem likely that her 
courage would be tested. Time passed 
on monotonously, without variation, and 
but two nights more remained to Wini
fred at Bellemonte.

The intervening day must be spent in 
packing and making other needful ar
rangements lor traveling; and wearied 
and drowsy, Winifred threw -,er.se if upon 
the lounge, without undressing, to catch 
a few moments; repose before the depth 
of Le night shou'd come. She knew that 
ail her strength would be required for her 
labors of to-morrow.

S..e gave Rosy imperative orders to re
main awake until she called her ; and the 
girl, seated before the little lire, which 
the dampness of the night had made 
agreeable, with an entertaining novel in 
her hand, readily promised obedience.

Winifred soon fell asleep, for she was 
very weary, and she knew nothing more 
till she heard the hall clock striking one.

She started up and put out her arm to 
clasp her child, bul he was not by her, 
side ! ilis place was empty—he was gone ! 
A wild shriek rose to her lips, but she 
stifled it instantly. Rosy must have taken 
him up, she said to herself, by the way of 
assurance! She flew to the side of the 
girl—Ro y was sound asleep.

‘Willie ! where is Willie ?’ demanded 
the distracted mother, in a frenzy of sus
pense.

Rosy rubed her eyes, and stared around 
her with a blank air.

“ I have not seen him, madam/ she 
said, ‘ since I laid him down on the bed 
with you. As I hope for heaven, mu- 
tress, 1 have not !’

Oh! but those who called Mrs. Win
throp cold and passionless should have 
seen her then.

She roused the whole household in
stantly, and searched the mansion in mad 
haste. She went herself into the deepest 
recesses of the mouldy, tomb-like cellars4 
and through "the heavily-framed arches 
which supported the massive weight of 
the buildings.

Flambeaux were ligîited, and the terri
fied negroes, led on by that resolute 
woman, searched every dell and dingle 
and ransacked every hovel in the vicinity. 
Slaves from the nearest plantations turn
ed out and joined them, their quick sym
pathies awakened by the cry :

‘ The child of the Lady of Bellemonte 
has been stolen !"

All day the search went on ; Winifred, 
pale, but firm,-leading the van, and re
turning at nightfall only to see if her hus
band had arrived.

Mr. Winthrop had flown to tl^o spot at 
the first alarm of the telegraph.

A more wi dly despairing man was 
never seen. His face was shrouded in a 
deathly pa.lor, his thin lips were rigid as 
those of a corpse, and his eyes seemed 
ready to start from their sockets. A 
couple of miles behind his horse had fal
len dead under liini’ unable to undue the 
pace at which he was ridden ; and the 
fresh animal that had boon procured at 
Warren ton, was bathed in foam.

>lr. WintUroj) gnupvd his wile vude y 
by the arm, and demanded the particu
lars of his son s loss. Coldly and briefly 
she related all to him -kcel ing nothing 
back.

lie struck his forehead with his clinched 
hand.

‘ Gi cat God !* he cried, madiy, ‘ it is as I 
thought. ( Hi, fool—fool that I was to con
sent to have my innocent child brought 
to the place where she drew breath ! I

might have known—but, O heaven, how ! 
fearfully am 1 punished !’ He turned to 
tho gaping negroes. 4 Saddle the fleetest 
horse in tho stables ! and you, Jack, get 
upon tho other, and follow mo over the 
mountains 1 I must reach Woodstock 
before day-break !’

Winifred would have accompanied tho 
horsemen, but Mr. Winthrop thrust both 
her and her maid into a chamber, and 
locked the door upon them.

Who can imagine the feelings of the 
wretched mother while thus incarcerated 1 
Tho night wore on—a night of anguished 
suffering to Winnifrcd Winthrop. She 
paced the narrow limits of her chamber 
unceasingly ; throwing open the casement 
and leaning far out into the darkness in 
the vain hope of hearing some sound indi
cative of tho return of those gone in 
search of her child. Some sound broke 
the stillness.

Rosy had sobbed herself to sleep on the 
floor ; they too wore isolated from the 
other women of the establishment—con
fined and helpless ; but Winifred never 
thought of fear. She would have braved 
ten thousand deaths, if the act could have 
restored to her Willie.

At last tho day broke open the eastern 
gates ; the morning came, and the sun 
arose clear and smiling. Winifred took 
up her station at a window which com
manded a view of the path taken by Mr. 
Winthrop, and with fixed gaze she watch
ed for the first indications of the return. 
She thought that she perceived a dark, 
moving object, away on the very vergg of 
the horizon—a mere speck—it gre<v larger 
—yes, there were iwo of them—two horse
men ! They wound slowly down the 
mountain she recognized them now ; 
Mr. Wigthrop bearing a bundle in his 
arms, carefully enveloped in a cloak and 
the negro Jack following behind.

They were^ approaching the house ; she 
could endure confinement no longer 1 
Grasping the massive iron poker from the 
fender, she brought it to bear with all 
her strength against the door. Again and 
again the tjlow fell—the white oak quiver
ed ; the bolts held fast, but the hinges 
were old and rusty, and could not with
stand the strain. They yielded; another 
frantic blow, they broke ; the door flew 
open with a crash, an 1 VV inifred dashed 
out into the corridor and down the stairs

She reached the outer door just as the 
equestrians rode up. Mr. Winthrop 
strove to avoid her, but sue sprang upon 
him, and with the strength of a giantess, 
tore the cloaked burden from his arms.

The man seemed to be enraged by the 
action —all the fierce passions of his na
ture leaped hotly in his face.

‘Give him to me! Dead as lie is, 1 
claim him J He is mine—mine only ! he 
cried, savagely. ‘ Was it not enough 
madam, that you should insist upon 
bringing him hero to certain destruction ? 
And now you would again ta:ve him from 
me !

4 Hush ! I am his mother ! And would to 
Heaven that none of your inhuman pas
sions ever dwelt in his breast !'

Winifred was stung by her husband’s 
harshness. All the high, proud temper 
of an Atherton was aroused. And he, 
enraged and embittered by the state of 
an awakened conscience, and ren.iered, by 
grief but little better than a maniac, for
got his manhood, and struck her !

She staggered beneath the blew. For 
a moment her white face took the san
guinary hue of the red rose. But when 
she spoke, her voice was calm and full.

1 For th s, 1 renounce all allegiance to 
tho wretch 1 have called husband ! Hence
forth I am a free woman !

She turned slowly away, and bore the 
cold burden into iho house. Her heart 
had already told her what she might ex
pect. With fearful composure, she un - 
covered tho body of her child, and gazed 
upon the dead face. She kissed it tender
ly-stroking the dark ..air, and murmiug 
softly—

‘Dear Willie ! Dear Willie !’
She asked Mr. Winthrop no questions 

concerning the night’s adventures ; but 
Jack told her all that he knew, in a few 
words.

Mr. Wiuthrop had ridden hard, and 
crossed the most elevated spur of the 
mountain a little below Front Royal, and 
had then pushed on rapidly until the 
Shenandoah river was reached.

lie had in tended to cross the stream, 
hut it was swollen by recent rains, and it 
was difficult to find a ford, m searching 
for this, the body of little Willie was acci
dentally discovered. It lay close to the 
water, in ihe dark shadow of a clump of 
alders—the man said—and it was his 
masters opinion that it had died from 
strangulation. There was a dark circle 
around the delicate throat, and marks of 
human lingers deep and purple in the 
soit flesh I Also, around the place where 
the remains were found, there wore prints 
of human footsteps in the w et sand, and 
some shreds of a woman's clothing ad
hered to a thorn-bush in the vicinity. And 
this was all that was known, and from 
such scanty information what inference 
was to be drawn ?

Terrible suspicions touching Milford 
Wiuthrop, came to Winifred's ears from 
the neighboring people ; the dark vail 
Which covered his dark past life, was par
tially undrawn ; and, what s..e was and 
understood was enough to make her 
shrink with abhorrence from her husband 
the man whom the world admired—the 
distinguished senator !

Winifred’s great and overwhelming 
grief for her child swallowed up all the 
lesser trouble, and for tho seven days 
which followed his deatlj, she walked like 
one in a trance.

Mechanically she prepared herself to 
leave Bellemonte; mechanically shcsufler- 
ed them to take her to Washington, and 
from Lence to Maplewood.

Like one without life or feeling, she 
looked upon her boy in his coffin, and saw 
him laid in the grave, high above the 
moaning of the sea on the sandy shore. 
And when the sods were laid smoothly 
over his grave, and she had put her ach
ing forehead to the cool turf to still its 
wild throbbirigs, she arose, and stood up 
alone, knowing that her duty hero was 
ended !

EXHIBITION.

A PROVINCIAL EXI1IBITUN
WILL I1F. HELD IN

FREDERICTON

Sth, 9th, 10th and 11th October next.

A law, handsome building Is no- 
erected for the purpose,and ampin yard 
accommodations for stock Is provided.

Premium lists and blank forms of application 
can bé procurai by application to the cn-lary 
of the several Agricultural Societies, or tin- un
dersigned.

Arrangements will he made for the convey
ance ofHtoek, Produce, Manufactures, by Rail
way and Steamers to Fredericton at Ki.in ri i. 
IlATKS, and one-half the freight, paid will be 
rohmded to Exhihiters.

All entries to be made by the ‘Jiitli September.
A Sale of Pure Breed t aille and sheep, will 

take place during the Exhibit ion.
It Is hop. d that the lih.-wil arrangements made 

will induce Farmers and .Manufacturers in u.-i- 
every exertion to make this surpass all former 
Exhibitions held in this Province.

Any further information will be given on appli
cation to

JULIUS L. INCHES,
Secrclnrg for Agriculture. 

‘ Fredericton, July 27, 1877.
Provincial i«a|K'rs, (Weekly editions), -1 inser

tions each.

T. W. SMITH,
Fisher’s Building,

Queen Street, Fredericton .̂ 'll,,
7<)UL1> iK-g leave to Inform Ills numerous 
I friends and customers, and tho public in 
i era I, that lie has recel veil from

EUROPE CANADA, and the 
UNITED STATES

One of the best and cheapest stock ol

CÇTHS, CLOTHING,
HATS, CAPS,

— AND —

Gents’ Furnishing Goods
ever olicrod In this market and v Hi tie sold

CHEAP FOR CASH.

Call and examine for yourselves.

E ton, April 13, 1878.

PLOWS. PLOWS.

8Ef4$Hti»ni ' ............
MW " VV

50 WROUGHT IKON BEAM AND STEEL MOULDBOARDS-

Notice of Removal.

C. T. WHELfLEY

WoVI.D respectful!" announce to his friends 
and the public g[enerally that he has

New Brunswick Railway 

SUMMER RANGEMENT.
I^IjOSE connection is made at XVuodst

, where with Increased facilities to • 
t-class Grocery Store, he hopes to i 

continuance of the very liberal patronu 
revived for the last twelve years.

Eton, May 25.

TAKE NOTICE!
ILOSE connection is made at W 

Fxpiesa Trains, with Trains to an 
St. Stephen, St. Andrews, Bangui , P. 
and Boston, and at Fredericton, with 
to and from St. John.

from

Trains

ON and after MONDAY, May Gtb, IS”* 
Trains will run fts follows :—

Express Trains Leave
GIBSON, 2:i0, 1\ M. for Woodstock, Furl 

Fairfield, Caribou and Grand Falls. 
WOODSTOCK, 7.20, A. M. for Gib.-ou and 

intermediate stations.
WOODSTOCK, 5.10, P M. Fort Fairfield. 

Caribou and Uraud Fails.
CARIBOU, 4.10, A. M for W....Hock m i

Gibson.
GRAND FALLS, 4.00, A. M. for \\ ...«Istorlt 

and Gibson.
Mixed Trains Leave

GIBSON, 8.00, A. M. for \Vo..k 1 -i 
Fairfield, Caribou and Grand Fail-. 

WOODSTOCK, 11, A. M. for Gil. .... F*r:
Fairfield, Caribou and Grand Fall-. 

CARIBOU, 5.45, A. M. fur Gib-on. W.,o«i-

tfgr The Express and Mixed Train- <■ limed 
at Gibson with Night Boat to and fv-.ni Si.

TYIlOBKN, Snjuriiifi, </enf. 
Gibson, May 11,

Pasture.

Thu Highest Prices in Cash paid
for

HIDES & BEEF TALLOW,
BY

F’ton Leather Co.,
hi XU STREET, FHEDEUICTON.

KEEP COOL.
ICE. ICE.

siibscri >er desires to return his 
1 uunks vo tils customers for so libera 
p.g Him in tils Ice undertakings u.id 

i'.i*m Ills old customers and tho public1 . |||;. » lw. I>... ....... __ ,____I ...r .

ICE.

CAST IRON BEAM AND STEEL MOULDBOARD.
CAST IRON BEAM AND STEEL MOULDBOARD AND END 

SIDE.
CAST IRON BEAM AND CAST MOULDBOARD ;
DOUBLE MOULD BOARD PLOWS;
WOODEN BEAM AND CAST MOULDBOARD.

23 HAY K.NIVB8

R. CHESTNUT & SONS.
BY T, All. I

Pasture.

T',:HE mbsvrlbor can furnish 
_ lenced and wêI1 Watered p ist 
number of horses the coining se.

ul.-tam ie lly 
or a limit- d

i. n:\iioin
Do glas, May IK, 1S7S.

ALLEN & WILSON,
Barristers and Attorneys

AT LAW.
< hnfors, A ’of nr tes Public. Ar., Loans AY;/"-- 

tinted, An cua/s < ’oUeded.
EKK'K up-stairs in Wiley’s liuilding, n. ,xt 

i» I w Ijogan’sSV re.

NOW LANDING FROM C.vll.S

50 rjbbls. 1 laxall Flour ;
1 ) rr bills. Shirk A Snider K.M : 

f>! bills. Graham Flour 
:t) “ Granulate-1 Sugar.

-liât he haa now on hand the largest an-i 
ol oi It'K in tills city, and will be prvpai < d

.........v coming season to supply all of his old
fl ivi ds and as many new c fl stumers as will favor 
:‘im w.iih their patronage, lie hopes by striet 
•d e-utivn to the wants of Ills customers to merit 
a euimnu Uieuoi I he patronoge so libeially be- 
-u-w. d upon him during Hie last ten years Hint 
h-• lias been in tile business.

U1JUKU E MOBECBA b T.
F’ton, April is, 1878.

CASH FO R H I D E S
FUK T11E

iiibson Tannery.
/ t ".ST and the highest prices paid for Hides 
V- lor t.ie Gibson Tannery, Monckton l’oini, 
>.i'*..oii, i,v James McCausland, at Lhe Tannery, 
it -inmin Close, Gibson Corner, Hallway ui- 
iiii ius ; Christopher .Broderick, Kegvni /street, 
Fre.ierieton ; Richard Hudson, City Mars et, 
EreJerieton ; Thomas A. Beckwith, uromocto.

JOHN A. BECK WITH,
Secretary-Treasurer.

•lonekton l’oini, Gibson

<éL" *E3 EiTtlGKRATt HLS New and latest out. 
“* i 1.aw 11 Mowers, best and cheapest out. 

I-» New V.-di rn Sinks and Hacks. Call and 
see th-on.

1 ease Varnish Brushes. ’
1 large Cooking stove ; the old Grand Daddy

of them all.
2 < '(Hiking lias, m xv ami elegant.
<> Lilting Jacgs, best ami cheapest yet. li papers Silver Collin Lace.

Ju-t received and lor sale by 
line 22 it. CHESTNUT & SONS.

Opened to-day,
*— Ca-es of

Sfi&üü GODDl

SALT AND M GLASS hi S
—AT—

ELY PERKINS’

Landing this day :—
li l | UAI’K-S SALT. Also, a choice lot ol 
1 \Jy / O Molasses lor the people.

April 27

Locks
G. 11 ATT A; S »!

Locks

o 4 tASES containing 8U do/.. Him and M<»rti<- O V LOCKS;
1» dozen RIM amMlORTlCE KNoB-t.

For sale cheap by Xv
J.f.MES s. NEILL.

F’ton, May IS, IH.H.

GRIND STONES.

ONE and a half Tons GRIND STUN hs 
For Sale by

JAMKS. S. NK1LL.

Oats, Bran, Shorts
AND

HEAVY FEED
Always ,

undersign
•n hand at the warehouse ol tin

......  ........„-.cd, Campbell Street. Also L<>-t
Nation Seed Wheat ami Seed Uats.

J ALSO FOR SALE,

A SECOND HAND

Kxjyresss Waggon
UIHIU AS Ni:\v

UUEEX HEAD LIME, E.XNI) I’l.ASITi:, 
<AI.( LX E PLASTER nii.l CKM EX I'.

F’ton, May H, 1S7.S.
JAMES THilUTs. Ji!

Per Scliv. Maud & Bessie 
from Boston.

4 i I’ACK AGeThXkd \V ARE .

Drawing khiw
ers, Dividers,

(To be continued.)

“This,” said an agricultural implement, 
dealer to an o'd firmer, expatiating on 
the merits of a new machine, “this is a 
patent corn planter," and in putting it 
down he planted it on the old man’s corn 
and raised an achcr on the spot.

A gentleman named Blown, who had 
been in the habit of toasting a certain 
lady on f- -stive occasions, having ceased 
to do so, was asked the reason. “Because," 
said he, l have toasted her for years with- ; 
out miking her Brown, and so I've re
solved to toast her no inoiv. '

A woman takes a special delite in teasin
a bashful man. i

Garden Trowels, Zinc < >il- 
, . Tpcnteos Braces,- Twine

Boxes, Brick Trowels, Shoe Knives, Burh.-r 
Shears, Scissors, Auger Bills, Angers, Door 
Gongs, Porcelain Escutcheons, Picture Knobs, 
shutter Knobs Hull Ring-, Jack Plan.-, Long 
Jointers, Steel Taps, Sad Iron Stands, Pom-taio 

Knobs, Monky Wr.nehes, Blind Uima s, 
Hinged Hasps. Butt Hinges, Loose Joint Lui!-, 
Acorn. Loose Pin Butts, Cow Hells, uvul Slair 
Rods, Table Castors. Mop Sticks, Curry Cards, 

iel<! Hoes, Manure Forks, longaml short w,n.l- 
ivs, Measures in Sells, Half Bushels, .Mortice 
lawk, Drawer Locks. Till l,oeks, Cubtuad Locks, 
fad Locks, Chest Locks, Box I.wks.T f m L- cks, 
Wimiow Springs, S;ish Fasts, Sash t '.inI, \\ row- lit 
Iron Hinges, Halting Augers, Window C ud, 
t iialk Lines, Wrought Iron &uts. Wrought Imn 
Washers, Whip Soekets, Whltllclrei- Plan-, 
Spring Buckles, SpringShaekles, Shall Shacki,-,, 
Pt-reli Irons, Door Bolts, Window Splings, Pad 
Lock Keys, Chest Lock Keys, Trunk Keys,Min-t- 
aI Door Knobs, Cubbord CaicheA, P-ateO Screws, 
(into Hinges.

Just received.
li. CHESTNUT A SONS.

’Lon, June 10.

"UGH McMONAjHc,
Sussex Corner, King’s County

iVA’tr BJiUXSlVlOK.
tuedvr of Ayrshire Cattle, and LFiceaier Sheep

Per SsJxc. “ Jassiy’’
Flt< IM fiUSTOX

(r\rr I >< >LLS dry Sheathing P-.vp.-i :
Zm\J J-U -ù Rolls Tarred Sheathing Cap- r ; 

ù barrels Southern Pitch ;
5 “ 44 Tar ;
5 " Coal Tar ;

1 “ Nvadsioot- <>ll.(pure) :
ofi Large Pots with small shoulders, tor < <h>K-

doZ.VifliîWheels; 
to Pair Smoot ie Sail Irons;

1 ice (Team Freezer;
. U New Pattern Well Pumps ;

L. Hides No. I Patent Dasii L.-aie. . '
is SelL Waggon Kiinuis; G sett Sniky B in

I Waggon SjM>kes,’light ami .-Mr.: -
IV do/.. N< w Pattern s.i-n i-
2 •• “ “ Bam D...» Boh
........................................ ...... I,al
ii •• Mis. Pot tv ('••nteeni.it s-.. ..... ...

Iron-:
• Polishing Irons, Ni-kl.

STRAW GOODS, STRAW GOODS, 
STRAW GOODS.

i I V>Z. Metis’ Youths’ and Boys’ Straw 
U\s i f Hats. Best value in the market, 
i u- v w ni h,- -old iront 10 cents upwards.

Hasp, vUon invited.
-Will ^7. e THUS. W.SMITH.

l’ËH SCHOONER
MA Vit ,y VESSIE.

IA i I >< >i<LS Rooting Felt,
OV IV ÎU casks Pooling Pitch ; 

i"2 i i teller Sp mo Kitchen Pumps;
• 12 Reams Flint Paper.

Just received and lor sale by

U. CHESTNUT & SONS.
May I.

AGRICULTURAL IMPLEMENTA.

JR-<r red iv.-d from Ushua, Ontario, to Pack
ages as loi lows :
Manure amt lia y Forks 
C ist Meet and Malleable Garden Rakes ; 
Hoes, Sytlies, Bush Mythes, Scythe Snaths ; 
Manure and Huy Fork Handles ;

'Shovel handles. For sale by

JAMES S. NEILL.
. i. X,. ill 13, 1878.

PER S. S. DIRECT.

• / ‘JO I >• lXKS Window Glass, running from 
-'J" II 7a!» to 38x12. Just received and or

! by 
May II, 1S7.X

L received and "or 

K. CilKSTN UT A SONS-

BEVERLY’S
.j* !> iLai-Br-a siua-iL iBâia-dl-ery

I1AH UEMOVE1»

Cunu-r of llVEE il and HAUL ETON STS. 
viny i.

4 1)

HARDWARE.
Just Received :

i/.KMiOliH VN r.<] RNS 
ii do/.. ( J lass 11 lobes for same ;

— '2- Cut Nails; 2U kegs Cut Spikes ;
, t* Doulde Mould Board /'lows ;

2 Heavy Jack Screws ; 
ti l pair Japanned Shell Brackets;

1 Mtpcnor Réfrigérai or;
ii.Ni gros- vv.sxl Screws; till gross Br.tss Screws ; 

(r.J gross Plate i Screws, round heads—
and for sale 1 why

R. CHESTNUT & SONS.
F’ton, M.iy 20.

J i I AI) AND SALMON TWINE, MILK 
Fans, Lamp Chimneys, Crocks, Flower 

Dots. For sale at
8

m
iNJ. Ivans.

(iueeu Street.
Fredericton, May 4, 1878.

HARDWARE.

GO J v »/.!•:N T Hinges;
Ï > 7 . Pah ban* Diwir Hinges;

Dozen (iar.lcn Rakes ;
“ l-'.xtra ha miles ;

Turnip Sce.1 Drills—(anew tiling here) ; 
Lawn Mowers;
Patent Churns—(splendid article) ; 
t t<> hand and lor sale low by

U. CH KSTN UT A SU N S.
m. May 11, 1S7S.

CUT NAILS
Just Received and in Stock :

I GO

IS1
KKGS Cut Nails and Spikes.

JAMKS S. NKILL.

BEVERLY'S

• pi

Moraine Machines,
*-• ■». 1«>WI.Ng MACH I NFS;
A At DI..-, Rakes.

I - ie to
R. CHESTNUT X- SONS.

Mon, Juin '

and for sale by
11. ClIESTXt r ,v sox-;

DION T FORGET tl.at 
iii towu lo buy pu-1 i 

i- at ( i. L. Arm:in 
Smiths Brick Build 
Bank.

J une ’J’2,

i » .g . and AI - 
X « o - Drug •• 
ig, adjoining 1

B ‘ CXWITH & SEELY,
i Aui.nivN: at-L.iw, Notaries Public, etc.

< >rtice In
A Vi Y. HALL, FREDERICTON

Vi-emi at Uromocto and Fredericton Juuc- 
j alternate Saturdays.
; Accounts Collected, and Loans Negoti
ated.

—ALSO—

-â Balas of

GREY COTTONS.
GOOD VALUE.

Dever Bros.
F’ton, June 15.

JiiUJOMS.

Cheap Travel.
EMIGRANT Tickets via the Intercolonial 

Railway to the Great North West Terri
tory at lower rates than ever before offered. 

l'i<‘kct from Boston to New York and return, 
for $5.00, by the Old Colony Railroad and Fall 
River Line of Palace Steamers. Magnificent 
Bmss and String Bands. No drawing rooms 
or bedrooms can possibly equal the luxuriance 
displayed in those steamers. The conductor 
on t rain is gentlemanly and attentive to 
travellers, and the attendance on the steamers 
all that could he desired,

Tickets for sale at the subscribers office.
JOHN RICHARDS,

R. R. Ticket gent.
Froderlcton, Msy 18, 1878." 

JUST RECEIVED BY RAIL 
FROM BOSTON.

50

tails, cement, and
LIME.

D< iZ. Broom , 50 doz. Palls ; 
1» doz. 1)1.i.s. u uncut;

Cl ASKS 'READY MIXED PAINTS, from 
j 1 to 5 lb cans.

2 cases VARNISH, in j Pints, Pints, Quart 
tins for retail ;

1 bbl. White Frozen Glue;
1 bbl. Com. Frozen Glue ;
1 bbl. Pale Glue ;
1 bbl. Common Black Glue ;
2 cases containing Burnt Umber, raw Umber. 

Burnt Sceamra, Raw Sceanna; Drop 
Black ; Indian Red, Cbromo Yellow, Ver
milion, (gr mad In oil and dry) ; 50 lb. Rose 
Pink.

1 keg Borax ; 1 case Potash ; 1 keg Alum ;
1 keg Saltpetre ; 2 cases Axle Grease ;
3 reams Sand Paper ; Shellace ; Glazle re 

Points, etc. For sale by
JAMES S. NEILL.

1 bi>l. Boston sugar Cured Hams.
April 27. GEO. HATT & SONS

H323B.IG3B.ATOB.S.
I UST Received from Bruckvillo, Ontario, 3I UST Received from 

REFRIGERATORS : 
1 A RCIU; .
1 PALACE ;

HUE EN.

For.sali* by 

I- bm, May is, |s7s.
J AMES S. NEILL.

L
H. RUTTER,

'ADDLER and HARNESS MAKER,
UKALEU IN

whips,
PILLS HFS,

< TllliY COBS,
BLANKETS,

BITS, Etc.. Etc.
11- pairing dune with neatness and despatch.

At the Old Stand,

Opposite the County Court House, 
Queen Street, F tori., N. B. 

Khm, April, 2U, 1878.

VUltK COUNTY DldSKNTUKES
FOli SALE.

IiiRo.M ÿs,iinn io -•ÿiujiuu, lu denominations ol 
JU $2UU, ÿ.JOU and ÿ-mu.

HENRY B. RAINRFORD, Jk.,
Secretary-Treasurer. 

Kr dcricton, Juno '20, l-87-S.—Rep.

miCHBn BLOCK,
Yoric Street. /

whittlr: HOOPER

Aiin-i'i.-an and

CADTADIAIT FLOTTE.

T Hi') l'i>11-1win.; hr-ands in store mad to

11;« vail, 1 tv fiance,
Futon, Big “ A,"
-N '- io:n!, Dickson,
X xv Nati.m. Faultless,
l ï i h* i- 1 ie - -,, Tidal Wave,
•S: i,"iig 1 lakers \ eiialigo,
Haz.ii Dell, While Pigeon,

< Lies < Vanity (.’urn 'Meal, Oatmeal
Herring, < 'aimed, Goods, a large

A lso : 
Uoillish,

10 ;() hush. C; 
500 “ .

Also :— 

n, ai liai. Oats,
“ “ for seed.

TIMOTHY AS1> (1 LO V Eli SEED.
S / splmtc,

FARMERS’ PLASTER.
I V- All

all. w -d a liberal di>
ixvost price:

Wiiittier & Hooper.
limiik's Block, 

York Street.

WAVEtr’LY HOUSE
FKEDElilCTON

■ui IS u . 
amt t la

lias been improved on, 
I- Tliu Stables are 

à - low.
'UN li. ORliEVKS, 

Proprietor

Just Eeceived
I A fA KINOSTUNES;
Tv YJ 12 Cast Steel Scythes;

•V) Kegs Cut Nails; 1 Barrel Pale Seal Oil ; 
1 Barrel CodfKh.oi: ; I Barrel Olive Ui I ;
1 Dozen Eureka Clothes Wringers ; 
li Dozen Hay uvl: Handles;

And for sale f>v
ii- CliEiTNL T & SONS.

July 13, 1878.

A BACK-SEAT.
50 BARRELS.

mHE Millers say all other brands have to take 
a back seat when this brand of FLOUR is in 

the market.

ELY PERKINS
Has 50 bbls. ol this extra A. Howland for his 

customers to try.
F’ton. April 13, 1878,

Brushes. Brushes.
JUST received by rail from McLauglilau’s 

Brush Factory, Boston.
1 case of Brushes, containing Whitewash, 

Paint, Paste, Varnish, House, Scrub, Dandy 
and Shoe Brushes, Sash Tools, marking, and 
Shaving Brushes.

For sale cheap by
JAMES S. NEILL. 

F’ont pril 20, 1878.

Faints. Paints.
7K TT-EGS BEST WHITE LEAD;
< O IY 00 kegs Yellow, Red, Green, Blue aud 

Black ;
4'kegs Pure Zinc White ;

50 One pound cans Best lgtit Biiut ter Green ; 
50 lbs. pure Bright Red (new color) ;

100 “ Une ik»um 1 Tins White Leiwl ;
50 44 Five pound tins White Lead ;
50 “ Five pound Djyibs ;
50 “ Five ix)und Grays— 

and for sale by

R. CHESTNUT & SONS.

, FARMERM!

Whittier & Hooper
Are selling the best grades of 

AMERICAN AND CANADIAN FLOUR 
at as low rates as can be bought iu F’ton.

CORN MEAL, best quality, very low. 
OATMEAIj, extra quality, at St. John prices. 

Also, constantly on hand

GOOD CANADIAN OATS,
Suitable for Seed or feeding purposes.

Canned Goods, Brooms,
Dried and Smoked h lsb,

Smoked Meat, Butter, etc., etc.

WIIITTIEII& IIOOFEH,
Edgecombe's Block, York Street..

F ton., April 13,1878.

LUMBER_F0R SALE.
The Subscriber begs to announce to the 

Public that he has always on hand a good 
and varied stock of

SPRUCE, TINE and HEMLOCK 
LUMBER,

CONSISTING uF

Dry Pine Plank, 1 j, 1£ and 2 inch, thorough
ly seasoned and planed.

Dry Pine Boards, well seasoned, planed on 
one and both sides, and tongued and gvoq^d.

ALSO,

Good Dry Laths and Sawed Cedar Shingles 
of every quality, together with a stock of 
Spruce and Hemlock Logs, from which we 
are prepared to saw to order at short notice. 

Bills of Scantling of any dimensions.
A large quantity of Refuse Lumber on

All orders promptly delivered.
Please call at my yard, West End

RICH ARD A. EST E Y. 
F’ton, June 22,1878.

To Painters and Others.

SOMETHING NEIV.

SAMPLE ease of PREPARED KaLSOMINE.
in packages of ti lbs. each. Makes the hand

somest and smoothest Wall or Celling of any 
article in use. Any i»erson can use it. Superior 
to paint and Lists for yearsi .

One package will cover about 400 square tect. 
Can be mixed lor use In live minutes.

White and two tints in case.

F’ton, May IS, 1S78.

JOHN won Aims,
Ticket Agent.

TO LOAN.
ÿ j000 T) L0AN on Renl Estate*

FRASER, WETMUKK 4 WINSLOW. 
F’ton, 18, 1878.

2747


